



Table of Contents

Cultural Arts Christina Clement 501-609-5871 Alison Crane 501-623-6841

Horticulture Pam Stevens 501-701-0205

- 1. All general rules and regulations are the same for youth and adult. Please read them carefully.
- 2. Entries will be accepted on the following dates & times:

September 09, 2021 Cultural Arts onsite registration in building #5........,5 p.m. till 7 p.m. September 11, 2021 Cultural Arts onsite registration in building #5......9 a.m. till 12 p.m. September 13, 2021 Cultural Arts Judging, closed to the public.......9 a.m. till 1 p.m. September 13, 2021 Baked Goods onsite registration in building #5....9 a.m. till 11:30 a.m. September 13, 2021 Baked Goods Judging...... after 12 p.m., Noon September 13, 2021 Horticulture check in and registration in building #6....9 a.m. till 5 p.m. September 14, 2021 Judging Horticulture, closed to the public...... till Noon September 19, 2021 Pickup entries for Cultural Arts in building #5 and Horticultural entries in building #6...... 1 p.m. till 3 p.m.

CULTURAL ARTS

- **1.** Youth are divided into three (3) age categories:
 - a. Children ages 5-8
 - b. Junior Youth ages 9-13
 - c. Senior Youth ages 14-18
- **2.** Youth exhibitors must be a resident of a Garland County School District or be a member of a Garland County 4-H Club. Exhibitors may only show at one county fair.
- 3. Item limit stated in each department.
- **4.** Items must be made by the youth under whose name it is entered and must have been completed since October 1, 2019, except for Food Preservation items. The cutoff for canned foods is October 1, 2020. Adult leaders or parents may enter and check out entries for the youth.
- **5.** Superintendents will reject items that:
 - a. Are soiled, un-pressed, damaged, or inappropriate.
 - b. Are not properly prepared for hanging or display.
 - c. Do not merit judging.
- 6. Exhibitors may enter one item per class, unless otherwise stated.
- **7.** Same or similar items cannot be entered in two classes, divisions, or departments. Items entered incorrectly will be changed or removed by superintendents.
- 8. Items in a set will be entered as one item.
- 9. All items are judged on an individual basis: workmanship, age, and creativity will be considered.
- **10.** Jewelry and other small items should be displayed attractively on a small piece of poster or mat board and wired on the back.
- **11.** Models from kits and Lego constructions are not accepted.
- **12.** Iron on designs or stickers are not accepted.
- **13.** Items must be sturdy/stable and NOT require special handling. If not, items must be in a display case.

JUDGING AND DISPLAY

- 1. Judging in Cultural Arts will be on Monday, September 13, 2021 starting at 9:00 a.m. All articles will be displayed as judging is completed.
- **2.** Building <u>will be closed</u> to the public until judging is completed and the displays are finished. Buildings will be open to the public as soon as possible Monday, usually around 7:00 p.m. Daily building hours can be found in Schedule of Events.
- **3.** No exhibitor will be allowed to interfere with the performance of judges' or superintendents' duties.
- 4. Entries may not be removed from an educational exhibit in order to be judged on an individual basis.
- **5.** Each item accepted for exhibition will be judged and given a ribbon based on the following scale: A blue ribbon, B red ribbon, and C white ribbon.¹¹²
- **6.** Premium points will be paid for A, B, and C ribbons. All points will vary, and the head superintendent may award bonus points for added degrees of difficulty after consultation with the General Superintendent.
- **7.** Best of Show awards will be presented in each department at the discretion of the judges and superintendents. Best of Show Finalist ribbons will be awarded by superintendents from among the blue ribbons. Only one Best of Show may be given in any division.
- **8.** The entrant in the youth division who receives the highest number of points in the individual exhibits listed in the department classifications will receive a bonus of \$10.00, awarded by the Garland County Fair Association. The person with the second highest number of points will receive \$8.00. The award for the third highest number of points is \$6.00. In case of a tie, the awards will be equally divided.
- 9. The Fair Association is not responsible for lost or broken items. All precautions to safeguard all entries are taken.
- 10. After the designated pick-up day, September 19, 2021, unclaimed articles will become the property of the Garland County Fair Association.

CHECKOUT

- September 19, 2021 Pick up all Cultural Arts and checks between 1 p.m. till 3 p.m. All entries must be checked out by department superintendents. No items will be checked out before 1:00 p.m. on Sunday. If you are unable to pick up your items, please arrange for someone else to get them for you.
- 2. The Garland County Fair Association will not be responsible for items left after Sunday.
- 3. Exhibitors will receive a check based on number of points earned.

AVOID DISQUALIFICATION BY READING INFORMATION AND DIRECTIONS CAREFULLY.

CHILDREN (Age 5-8) NEEDLEWORK & SEWING

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. All entries are to be self-constructed. SEWN ITEMS ONLY
- 2. Judging will be based on workmanship, creativity and difficult.
- **3.** Exhibitors are to provide a hanger for each garment.
- 4. Infant includes Newborn to 2 Toddler.

Clothing, Linens & Household Items

Divisions 401 – 402

DIVISION 401 ~ Clothing

- 01 Children's Clothing Dressy
- 02 Children's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 03 Children's Clothing Sleepwear
- 04 New Fashion Trend

- 05 Clothing Accessories
- 06 Specialty Clothing Costumes, Uniforms
- 07 Doll Clothing
- 08 Wild Card Any other Sewn Clothing Item

DIVISION 402 ~ Household Linens

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Tablecloth
- 02 Table Runner
- 03 Place Mats (12" X 18")
- 04 Napkins (set of 4)
- 05 Potholder
- 06 Apron
- 07 Pillow
- 08 Pillowcase or Bed Linens
- 09 Wild Card Any other Sewn Household Item

Knitting & Crochet

Divisions 403 - 405

DIVISION 403 ~ Crochet Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hats (Yarn)
- 02 Hats (Thread)
- 03 Scarves (Yarn)
- 04 Scarves (Thread)
- 05 Wild Card Any other Crocheted (Yarn) Clothing Item
- 06 Wild Card Any other Crocheted (Thread) Clothing Item

DIVISION 404 ~ Crochet Household Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Potholder (Yarn)
- 02 Potholder (Thread)
- 03 Pillow (Yarn)
- 04 Pillow (Thread)
- 05 Wild Card Any other (Yarn)
- 06 Wild Card Any other Crocheted Household Item (Thread)

DIVISION 405 ~ Doilies

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Yarn 12" or smaller
- 02 Yarn 13" or larger
- 03 Thread 12" or smaller
- 04 Thread 13" or larger

Creative Stitchery

Divisions 406 – 407

Mounted Pieces Must Be Wired for Hanging

- **1.** Items must be:
 - a. Mounted and framed, or
 - b. Sewn, finished, and prepared for display

- 2. Sizes, based on stitched design area, not frame size, are:
 - a. Small under 7" x 9"
 - b. Medium 7" x 9" to 10" x 12"
 - c. Large over 10" x 12"
- 3. Related items may be entered as a set, but will be judged as one item.
- 4. All items will be judged on stitching primarily, but presentation will also be considered.
- 5. Please inform superintendents if an item is of original design.
- 6. Acceptable Even Weave Fabrics: Anne Cloth, Lugana, Jobelan

DIVISION 406 ~ Holiday Needlework/Sewn Item

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Angel
- 02 Snowman
- 03 Other Figure
- 04 Decorated Tree (Handmade)
- 05 Door Decoration
- 06 Centerpiece
- 07 Stocking
- 08 Tree Skirt
- 09 Wall Hanging or Calendar
- 10 Ornament
- 11 Wild Card Any other Sewn Holiday Item

DIVISION 407 ~ Plastic Canvas

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Small
- 02 Medium
- 03 Large
- 04 Small Christmas Item
- 05 Medium Christmas Item
- 06 Large Christmas Item
- 07 Wild Card Any other Plastic Canvas Item

Quilting

Division 408

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Related items may be entered as a set, but they will be judged as one item.
- 2. All items must be quilted: stitched or tied with a layer of batting between two layers of fabric.

DIVISION 408 ~ Hand or Machine Quilting

- 01 Quilted Pieced, Twin or Larger
- 02 Lap Throw
- 03 Quilted Wall Hanging
- 04 Quilt By Group
- 05 My First Quilt
- 06 Wild Card Any other Quilted Item

CHILDREN CRAFTS (Age 5-8)

Divisions 425 - 439

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- **1.** Small is generally under 12", medium 12"-24", and large over 24".
- 2. Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- 3. Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 425 ~ Rugs

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Rug (Cloth)
- 02 Rug (Yarn)
- 03 Wild Card Any other Rug

DIVISION 426 ~ Basketry

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pine Needles
- 02 Wood Split
- 03 Wild Card Any other Basket

DIVISION 427 ~ Leather Crafts

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Accessories
- 02 Jewelry
- 03 Belts
- 04 Wallets
- 05 Purses
- o6 Small
- 07 Medium
- 08 Large
- 09 Wild Card Any other Leather Craft Item

DIVISION 428 ~ Floral Arrangements/Silk or Dried

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Centerpieces
- 02 Wreath or Door Decorations
- 03 Wild Card Any other Floral Arrangement

DIVISION 429 ~ Mosaic

- 01 Glass
- 02 Tile
- 03 Stone
- 04 Mixed Materials
- 05 Wild Card Any other Mosaic

DIVISION 430 ~ Embellished Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Embellished Home Accessories (box, lamp etc.)
- 02 Embellished Clothing
- 03 Embellished Greeting Cards
- 04 Wild Card Any other Embellished Item

DIVISION 431 ~ Woodworking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Small Household Wooden Item
- 02 Medium Household Wooden Item
- 03 Large Household Wooden Item
- 04 Outdoor Wooden Item
- 05 Doll Houses
- 06 Bird Houses or Butterfly Houses
- 07 Wild Card Any other Woodworking Item

DIVISION 432 ~ Beading

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Necklaces
- 02 Earrings
- 03 Bracelets
- 04 Rings
- 05 Wild Card Any other Beaded Item

DIVISION 433 ~ Handmade Dolls

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Fabric
- 02 Wooden
- 03 Wild Card Any other Handmade Doll

DIVISION 434 ~ Ceramics

- 01 Animals
- 02 Birds
- 03 Decals
- 04 Figurine
- 05 Flowers
- 06 Holiday
- 07 Jewelry
- 08 Landscape
- 09 Novelty
- 10 Portrait
- 11 Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters
- 12 Wild Card Any other Ceramics

DIVISION 435 ~ Polymer Clay

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Animals
- 02 Birds
- 03 Decals
- 04 Figurine
- 05 Flowers 06 Holiday
- 07 Jewelry
- 08 Landscape
- 09 Novelty
- 10 Portrait
- 11 Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters
- 12 Wild Card Any other Polymer Clay

DIVISION 436 ~ Decorative Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Household Garden Item
- 02 Any Holiday Item
- 03 Wild Card Any other Decorative Painting Item

DIVISION 437 ~ Hand Weaving

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Off Loom Woven Home Décor
- 02 Off Loom Woven Clothing
- 03 On Loom Woven Home Décor
- 04 On Loom Woven Clothing

DIVISION 438 ~ Any Holiday Item NO NEEDLEWORK OR SEWN ITEMS

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Angel
- 02 Snowman
- 03 Christmas Figure
- 04 Decorated Candle
- 05 Decorated Tree
- 06 Door Decoration
- 07 Centerpiece
- 08 Tree Skirt
- 09 Stocking
- 10 Wall Hanging or Calendar
- 11 Ornament
- 12 Wild Card Any other Holiday or Special Occasion

DIVISION 439 ~ Scrapbooks (Must be the whole book.)

- 01 Family
- 02 Holiday or Special Theme
- 03 General Theme
- 04 Wedding

CHILDREN (Age 5-8) FINE ARTS & PHOTOGRAPHY

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Exhibitor's name should be on the back of each entry.
- 2. One entry per lot except where noted.

Photography

Divisions 440 – 441

** Exhibits must be 8" x 10" mounted on or matted with 11" x 14" with stiff backing. NO FOAM CORE. Total thickness should not exceed one-fourth (1/4) inch. No lettering is permitted on the front of the entry. NO FRAMED PHOTOGRAPHS WILL BE ACCEPTED.

DIVISION 440 ~ Color Photography

Class

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- Scenic 03
- Flower 04 Geometric or Abstract
- 05 Portraits 06
- People 07
- **Creatively Enhanced** 08
- Conceptual 09
- Wild Card Any other Color Photography 10

DIVISION 441 ~ Black and White Photography

Class

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- Scenic 03
- Flower 04
- Geometric or Abstract 05
- 06 Portraits People
- 07 08
- **Creatively Enhanced** Conceptual 09
- Wild Card Any other Black and White Photography 10

Fine Arts Divisions 455 – 460

** Must be **FRAMED AND WIRED** for hanging (no saw-tooth). Exhibits, including frame, none larger than 36" x 36" 27" or 30" diameter round. Original designs and concepts are encouraged in these entries. Entries with inappropriate content will not be accepted.

DIVISION 455 ~ Pastels

- Portrait of Human 01
- 02 Landscape
- Seascape 03
- Animal 04 Still Life
- 05 Flowers
- 06
- Wild Card Any other Pastel Artwork 07

DIVISION 456 ~ Acrylic

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal 05 Still Life
- 05 Still Life 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Acrylic Artwork

DIVISION 457 ~ Watercolor

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Watercolor Artwork

DIVISION 458 ~ Pencil (No Colored Pencils)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pencil Artwork

DIVISION 459 ~ Colored Pencil or Crayons

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Colored Pencil or Crayons Art Work

DIVISION 460 ~ Sculpture

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Wood
- 02 Clay
- 03 Paper Mache
- 04 Metal or Wire
- 05 Wild Card Any other Sculpture

CREATIVE WRITING

Divisions 461 - 462

** All Creative Writing must be original work and framed or bound.

DIVISION 461 ~ Poetry 24 Lines - Free Verse

- 01 Nature
- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wild Card Any other Poetry

DIVISION 462 ~ Short Story Up to 1000 words

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nature
- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wil Card Any other Short Story

CHILDREN (Age 5-8) FOOD PRESERVATION & HONEY

Divisions 473 - 485

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Judging will be based on the latest USDA recommendations, available from your local County Extension Service. Jars must be clear with minimal decoration and less than 50% obscured by embossing.
- 2. For judging and safety reasons, all products must be in standard size glass jars made for home canning, must be clear glass, Mason type, and vacuum sealed. No mayonnaise jars, pickle jars, etc. will be accepted. Be sure to wipe the jars and lids with a damp cloth to remove processing film. All jars must have rings. Rusty rings and uncleaned jars will be disqualified.
- 3. Labeling: Each jar must be labeled with the product, date of food preservation and method of preservation. Method must be stated whether processed in water bath, pressure canner or using another method such as dehydration. For labels, contact the Garland Extension Office, download from http://uaex.edu/healthliving/foodsafety/preservation or labels will be available on entry day. Labels identifying the product need to be placed on the lid. The exhibitors name should be on the bottom or back of the jar.
- **4.** Due to updated safety reasons, none of the following will be accepted: canned squash including summer, winter, zucchini or spaghetti; pureed or mashed pumpkin; pureed or mashed sweet potatoes; pureed or mashed potatoes; and canned soups with added noodles or other pasta, rice, flour, cream, milk or other thickening agents. Jellies **CANNOT** be sealed with wax. They must be processed using the boiling water method.
- **5.** Vegetables and fruits may be entered in quarts or pints. Jams, jellies, preserves and relishes may be entered in pints or half pints.
- **6.** Herbs and dried foods mush be entered in glass jars with lids; no plastic bags. Herb vinegars mush be entered in glass jars with new metal lids.
- 7. Fancy pack is discouraged. Recommendations for head space are:
- 8. ¹/₄" for jams and jellies
- **9.** ¹/₂" for fruits, pickles, & tomatoes processed in water bath
- **10.** 1"-1¹/4" for vegetables, meats, and other products processed in a pressure canner.
- 11. Exhibitors are encouraged to use 5 vegetables other than potatoes in soup mixes.

12. ALL ENTRIES MUST BE COMPLETED BY OCTOBER 1, 2020

DIVISION 473 ~ Dried Foods

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dried Fruits
- 02 Dried Vegetables
- 03 Dried Herbs

DIVISION 474 ~ Home Canning ~ Fruit

- 01 Apples
- 02 Pears
- 03 Peaches

- Blackberries 04
- Blueberries 05
- 06 **Raspberries**
- Cherries 07
- Figs 08
- Plums 09
- Wild Card Any other Canned Fruit 10

DIVISION 475 ~ Home Canning ~ Juices

<u>Class</u>

- Tomato 01
- 02 Grape
- Berry 03
- 04 Apple
- Wild Card Any other Canned Juice 05

DIVISION 476 ~ Home Canning ~ Vegetables

Class

01	Peas
02	Lima Beans
03	Carrots
04	Corn
05	Okra
06	Green Beans
07	Tomatoes
08	Beets
09	Soup Mixture
10	Mixed Vegetables
11	Greens
10	Dototoog

- 12 Potatoes Pumpkin
- 13 14 Wild Card – Any other Canned Vegetables

DIVISION 477 ~ Home Canning ~ Pickles and Relishes Corn Relish

<u>Class</u>

- **Pickled Beets** 01
- **Cucumber Pickles** 02
- **Pickled Green Tomatoes** 03
- Pickled Okra 04
- Pickled Cauliflower 05
- Pickled Watermelon 06
- 07 Picante or Salsa
- Bread and Butter Pickles 08
- Relish, any type 09
- Peppers, any type 10
- Wild Card Any other Canned Pickles or Relish 11

DIVISION 478 ~ Honey

<u>Class</u>

- Light 01
- Dark 02
- Comb 03
- Flavored Honey 04

DIVISION 479~ Home Canning ~ Jellies

Class

Apple 01

- 02 Blackberry
- 03 Cherry
- 04 Grape
- 05 Crabapple
- 06 Pepper
- 07 Plum
- 08 Muscadine
- 09 Wild Card Any other Canned Jelly

DIVISION 480 ~ Home Canning ~ Butters

- <u>Class</u>
- o1 Apple
- 02 Pear
- 03 Peach
- 04 Wild Card Any other Canned Butter

DIVISION 481 ~ Home Canning ~ Preserves

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Peach
- 02 Apple
- og Pear
- 04 Strawberry
- 05 Fig
- 06 Wild Card Any other Preserve

DIVISION 482 ~ Home Canning ~ Marmalades

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apple
- 02 Peach
- og Pear
- 04 Strawberry
- 05 Blackberry
- 06 Raspberry
- 07 Wild Card Any other Canned Marmalade

DIVISION 483 ~ Home Canning ~ Jams

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Blackberry
- 02 Strawberry
- 03 Blueberry
- 04 Peach
- 05 Plum
- 06 Wild Card Any other Canned Jam

CHILDREN (Age 5-8) BAKED GOODS

Divisions 486 – 489

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts apply. Please read them carefully.

1. Entries will be accepted Monday, September 13, from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

- 2. RECIPES MUST ACCOMPANY ENTRIES on a 3" x 5" index card typed or legibly written in ink. Name, address, age, and phone number must be on the back of the recipe card.
- 3. Entries must be entered on DISPOSABLE PLATES IN ZIPLOC BAGS.
- **4.** Entries must be entered in the name of the person who made the item. ONLY ONE ITEM PER CLASS WILL BE ACCEPTED.

- **5.** All entries must be fresh and high quality.
- 6. Please bring amount specified in each class.
- 7. Recipes should be the original work of the entrant and not shared with other family members or friends.
- **8.** Recipes will be considered in judges' final decisions.

9. Pick up ribbons Sunday, September 19, from 1:00-3:00 p.m.

DIVISION 486 ~ Cookies (4-6 Cookies)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Plain Sugar
- 02 Brownies
- 03 Oatmeal
- 04 Chocolate Chip
- 05 Wild Card Any other Cookie

DIVISION 487 ~ Cakes (1/4 of a cake) (No Box Mixes)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Chocolate
- 02 White
- 03 Yellow
- 04 Cup Cakes (6)
- 05 Wild Card Any other Cake

DIVISION 488 ~ Dessert (Box Mixes)

- <u>Class</u>
- 01 Cake from a mix
- 02 Cookies or Bars from a mix
- 03 Wild Card Any other Dessert Box Mix

DIVISION 489 ~ Pies (Crust and filling must be from scratch)

- <u>Class</u>
- 01 Any Fruit Pie
- 02 Any Cream Pie
- 03 Any Nut Pie
- 04 Any Fried Pie
- 05 Wild Card Any other Pie

CHILDREN with DISABILITIES (Age 5-8)

Divisions 575 – 580

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- 2. Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 575 ~ Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pastels
- 02 Acrylic 03 Watercolor

DIVISION 576 ~ Drawing

- 01 Pencil
- 02 Colored Pencil
- 03 Crayons

DIVISION 577 ~ Ceramics

Class

- Wheel Piece 01
- 02 Free Hand Design

DIVISION 578 ~ Crafts

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Floral
- Beading 02
- Embellished Items 03
- 04 Scrapbooks
- Handmade Dolls 05

DIVISION 579 ~ Woodworking

<u>Class</u>

- 01
- Bird Houses or Butterfly Houses Household Indoor Wooden Item 02
- Outdoor Wooden Item 03
- Doll Houses 04

DIVISION 580~ Needlework

- 01 Clothing – Sewn
- 02 Household Linens -Sewn
- Crochet 03
- Quilting 04

JUNIOR YOUTH (Age 9-13) NEEDLEWORK & SEWING

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- All entries are to be self-constructed SEWN ITEMS only. 1.
- Judging will be based on workmanship, creativity and difficulty. 2.
- Exhibitors are to provide a hanger for each garment. 3.
- Infant includes Newborn to 2 Toddler. 4.

Clothing, Linens & Household Items

Divisions 301 - 305

DIVISION 301 ~ Clothing

Class

- Infant's Clothing Dressy 01
- Infant's Clothing Sportswear/Casual 02
- Infant's Clothing Sleepwear 03
- Children's Clothing Dressy 04
- Children's Clothing Sportswear/Casual 05
- Children's Clothing Sleepwear 06
- 07
- Women's Clothing Dressy Women's Clothing Sportswear/Casual Women's Clothing Sleepwear 08
- 09
- Men's Clothing Dressy 10
- Men's Clothing Sportswear/Casual 11
- Men's Clothing Sleepwear 12
- New Fashion Trend 13
- **Clothing Accessories** 14
- Special Occasions 15
- Specialty Clothing Costumes, Uniforms 16
- Doll Clothes 17
- Wild Card Any other Sewn Clothing Item 18

DIVISION 302 ~ Household Linens

Class

- 01 Tablecloth
- Table Runner 02
- Place Mats (12" X 18") 03
- Napkins (set of 4) 04
- Potholder 05
- Apron 06
- 07 Pillow
- 08 Pillowcase or Bed Linens
- Wild Card Any other Sewn Household Item 09

DIVISION 303 ~ Thread Hand Work

- Any Tatted Item 01
- Handmade Lace (must include at least 1 yard) 02
- Candlewick, Any Technique 03
- Wild Card Any other Thread Hand Work 04

DIVISION 304 ~ Hardanger

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Doily
- 02 Table Runner
- 03 Place Mats
- 04 Napkins
- 05 Pillow
- 06 Mounted Piece
- 07 Wild Card Any other Hardanger Item

DIVISION 305 ~ Smocking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant's Clothing
- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Household Linens
- 05 Infant Blanket
- 06 Accessories
- 07 Wild Card Any other Smocked Item

Knitting & Crochet

Divisions 306 – 311

DIVISION 306 ~ Crochet Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant's Clothing (Yarn)
- 02 Infant's Clothing (Thread)
- 03 Children's Clothing (Yarn)
- 04 Children's Clothing (Thread)
- 05 Adult Clothing (Yarn)
- 06 Adult Clothing (Thread)
- 07 Hats (Yarn)
- 08 Hats (Thread)
- 09 Scarves (Yarn)
- 10 Scarves (Thread)
- 11 Shawls (Yarn)
- 12 Shawls (Thread)
- 13 Sweaters (Yarn)
- 14 Sweaters (Thread)
- 15 Wild Card Any other Crocheted (Yarn) Clothing Item
- 16 Wild Card Any other Crocheted (Thread) Clothing Item

DIVISION 307 ~ Crochet Household Items

- 01 Table Runner (Yarn)
- 02 Table Runner (Thread)
- 03 Potholder (Yarn)
- 04 Potholder (Thread)
- 05 Pillow (Yarn)
- o6 Pillow (Thread)
- 07 Afghan (Yarn) (Afghan Stitch)
- 08 Afghan (Thread) (Afghan Stitch)
- 09 Infant Spread (Thread)
- 10 Wild Card Any other Crocheted Household Item (Yarn)

DIVISION 308 ~ Doilies

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Yarn 12" or smaller
- 02 Yarn 13" or larger
- 03 Thread 12" or smaller
- 04 Thread 13" or larger

DIVISION 309 ~ Fine Lace

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Shawls
- 02 Scarves
- 03 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 04 Wild Card Any other Fine Lace Item

DIVISION 310 ~ Machine Knitting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant Items
- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Hats
- 05 Scarves
- 06 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 07 Afghan
- 08 Household Items Rugs, Placemats, Potholders
- 09 Wild Card Any other Machine Knitted Item

DIVISION 311 ~ Hand Knitting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant Items
- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Hats
- 05 Scarves
- 06 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 07 Afghan
- 08 Household Items Rugs, Placemats, Potholders
- 09 Wild Card Any other Hand Knitted Item

Creative Stitchery

Divisions 312 – 319

Mounted Pieces Must Be Wired for Hanging

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Items must be:
 - a. Mounted and framed, or
 - b. Sewn, finished, and prepared for display
- 2. Sizes, based on stitched design area, not frame size, are:
 - c. Small under 7" x 9"
 - d. Medium 7" x 9" to 10" x 12"
 - e. Large over 10" x 12"

- 3. Related items may be entered as a set, but will be judged as one item.
- 4. All items will be judged on stitching primarily, but presentation will also be considered.
- **5.** Please inform superintendents if an item is of original design.
- 6. Acceptable Even Weave Fabrics: Anne Cloth, Lugana, Jobelan

DIVISION 312 ~ Machine Embroidery/Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Adult Clothing
- 02 Children Clothing
- 03 Infant Clothing
- 04 Clothing Accessories
- 05 Wild Card Any other Machine Embroidery Clothing

DIVISION 313 ~ Machine Embroidery/Household Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dish Towel (Set of 2)
- 02 Place Mat (Set of 4)
- 03 Napkin (Set of 4)
- 04 Table Runner or Tablecloth
- 05 Pillow
- 06 Bed Linens
- 07 Bath Accessories
- 08 Wild Card Any other Machine Embroidery Household Item

DIVISION 314 ~ Holiday Needlework/Sewn Item

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Angel
- 02 Snowman
- 03 Other Figure
- 04 Decorated Tree (Handmade)
- 05 Door Decoration
- 06 Centerpiece
- 07 Stocking
- 08 Tree Skirt
- 09 Wall Hanging or Calendar
- 10 Ornament
- 11 Wild Card Any other Sewn Holiday Item

DIVISION 315 ~ Crewel or Stamped Embroidery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mounted
- 02 Pillowcases
- 03 Pillow
- 04 Wild Card Any other Crewel or Stamped Embroidery

DIVISION 316 ~ Mounted Counted Cross Stitch

- 01 Large 25" to 48"
- 02 Medium 13" to 24"
- 03 Small 12" or under 04 Beaded
- 05 Wild Card Any other Mounted Counted Cross Stitch

DIVISION 317 ~ Counted Cross Stitch

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pillow
- 02 Beaded
- 03 Christmas
- 04 Wild Card Any other Counted Cross Stitch Item

DIVISION 318 ~ Needlepoint

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mounted
- 02 Pillowcase
- 03 Pillow
- 04 Wild Card Any other Needlepoint Item

DIVISION 319 ~ Plastic Canvas

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Small
- 02 Medium
- 03 Large
- 04 Small Christmas Item
- 05 Medium Christmas Item
- 06 Large Christmas Item
- 07 Wild Card Any other Plastic Canvas Item

Quilting

Divisions 320 – 321

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Related items may be entered as a set, but they will be judged as one item.
- 2. All items must be quilted: stitched or tied with a layer of batting between two layers of fabric.

DIVISION 320 ~ Hand Quilting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Quilt Appliqué, Hand Quilted
- 02 Quilt Pieced, Hand Quilted
- 03 Lap Throw, Hand Quilted
- 04 Hand Quilted Wall Hanging
- 05 Hand Quilted, by Group
- 06 My First Quilt, Hand Quilted
- 07 Hand Pieced Top (Top Only)
- 08 Wild Card Any other Hand Quilted Item

DIVISION 321 ~ Machine Quilting <u>Class</u>

- 01 Quilt Appliqué, Machine Quilted
- 02 Quilt Pieced, Machine Quilted
- 03 Lap Throw, Machine Quilted
- 04 Machine Quilted Wall Hanging
- 05 Machine Quilt, by Group
- 06 My First Quilt, Machine Quilted
- 07 Machine Pieced Top (Top Only)
- 08 Wild Card Any other Machine Quilted Item

JUNIOR YOUTH CRAFTS (Age 9-13)

Divisions 325 - 348

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Small is generally under 12", medium 12"-24", and large over 24".
- 2. Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- 3. Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 325 ~ Rugs

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hooked Rug (Cloth)
- 02 Hooked Rug (Yarn)
- 03 Hooked Rug (Any other Material) 04 Braided Rug (Cloth)
- 04 Braided Rug (Any other Material)
- 05 Wild Card Any other Rug

DIVISION 326 ~ Basketry

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pine Needles
- 02 Reed
- 03 Cane
- 04 Wood Split
- 05 Wild Card Any other Basket

DIVISION 327 ~ Leather Crafts

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Accessories
- 02 Jewelry
- 03 Belts
- 04 Wallets
- 05 Purses
- o6 Small
- 07 Medium
- 08 Large
- 09 Wild Card Any other Leather Craft Item

DIVISION 328 ~ Floral Arrangements/Silk or Dried

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Centerpieces
- 02 Wreath or Door Decorations
- 03 Wild Card Any other Floral Arrangement

DIVISION 329 ~ Mosaic

- 01 Glass
- 02 Tile
- 03 Stone
- 04 Mixed Materials
- 05 Wild Card Any other Mosaic

DIVISION 330 ~ Stain Glass

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Foiled
- 02 Leaded
- 03 Jewelry
- 04 Fused Glass

DIVISION 331 ~ Embellished Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Embellished Home Accessories (box, lamp etc.)
- 02 Embellished Clothing
- 03 Embellished Greeting Cards
- 04 Wild Card Any other Embellished Item

DIVISION 332 ~ Jewelry (Not Beaded)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Necklaces
- 02 Earrings
- 03 Bracelets
- 04 Rings
- 05 Wild Card Any other Jewelry Item

DIVISION 333 ~ Woodworking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Relief Carving Carved Figures
- 02 Small Household Wooden Item
- 03 Medium Household Wooden Item
- 04 Large Household Wooden Item
- 05 Outdoor Wooden Item
- 07 Wood Inlays and Intarsia
- o8 Fretwork
- 09 Doll Houses
- 10 Bird House or Butterfly House
- 11 Wild Card Any other Woodworking Item

DIVISION 334 ~ Beading

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Necklaces
- 02 Earrings
- 03 Bracelets
- 04 Rings
- 05 Fine Beading
- 06 Wild Card Any other Beaded Item

DIVISION 335 ~ Handmade Dolls

- 01 Fabric
- 02 Wooded
- o3 Ceramic
- 04 Wild Card Any other Handmade Doll

DIVISION 336 ~ Ceramics

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mold (Cast Press) with fired finish
- 02 Mold (Cast Press) non-fired finish
- 03 Animal
- 04 Decals
- 05 Holiday Theme
- 06 Surface Carving / Piercing into surface
- 07 Stain, Acrylic Based
- 08 Wild Card Any other Ceramic

DIVISION 337 ~ Low – Fire Clay Pottery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hand Built
- 02 Sculpture
- 03 Wheel Thrown
- 04 Wild Card Any other Low Fire Clay Pottery

DIVISION 338 ~ Porcelain Pottery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hand Built
- 02 Sculpture
- 03 Wheel Thrown
- 04 Wild Card Any other Porcelain Pottery

DIVISION 339 ~ Stoneware Pottery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hand Built
- 02 Sculpture
- 03 Wheel Thrown
- 04 Wild Card Any other Stoneware Pottery

DIVISION 340 ~ China Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Animals
- 02 Birds
- 03 Decals
- 04 Figurine
- 05 Flowers
- 06 Holiday
- 07 Jewelry
- 08 Landscape
- 09 Novelty 10 Portrait
- 10 Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters
- 11 Wild Card Any other China Painting

DIVISION 341 ~ Polymer Clay

- 01 Animals
- 02 Birds
- 03 Decals

- 04 Figurine
- 05 Flowers
- 06 Holiday
- 07 Jewelry
- 08 Landscape
- 09 Novelty
- 10 Portrait
- 11 Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters
- 12 Wild Card Any other Polymer Clay Item

DIVISION 342 ~ Decorative Wine Glass

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Painted
- 02 Etched
- 03 Embellished
- 04 Wild Card Any other Decorative Wine Glass

DIVISION 343 ~ Decorative Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Household Garden Item
- 02 Any Holiday Item
- 03 Wild Card Any other Decorative Painting Item

DIVISION 344 ~ Hand Weaving

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Off Loom Woven Home Décor
- 02 Off Loom Woven Clothing
- 03 On Loom Woven Home Décor
- 04 On Loom Woven Clothing

DIVISION 345 ~ Spinning

<u>Class</u>

- 01 100% Wool
- 02 Animal Fiber Blend
- 03 Other Cellulose Fiber or Blend
- 04 Wild Card Any other Hand Spun Item

DIVISION 346 ~ Hand Crafted Sporting Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Bird Calls
- 02 Fishing Lures
- 03 Tied Flies
- 04 Knives
- 05 Wild Card Any other Hand-Crafted Sporting Item

DIVISION 347 ~ Any Holiday Item NO NEEDLEWORK OR SEWN ITEMS

- 01 Angel
- 02 Snowman
- 03 Christmas Figure
- 04 Decorated Candle
- 05 Decorated Tree

- 06 Door Decoration
- 07 Centerpiece
- 08 Tree Skirt
- 09 Stocking
- 10 Table Runner
- 11 Wall Hanging or Calendar
- 12 Ornament
- 13 Wild Card Any other Holiday or Special Occasion

DIVISION 348 ~ Scrapbooks (Must be the whole book)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Family
- 02 Holiday or Special Theme
- 03 General Theme
- 04 Wedding

JUNIOR YOUTH (Age 9-13) FINE ARTS & PHOTOGRAPHY

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Exhibitor's name should be on the back of each entry.
- **2**. One entry per lot except where noted.

Photography

Divisions 349 - 350

** Exhibits must be 8" x 10" mounted on or matted with 11" x 14" with stiff backing. NO FOAM CORE. **Total thickness should not exceed one-fourth (1/4) inch.** No lettering is permitted on the front of the entry. **NO FRAMED PHOTOGRAPHS WILL BE ACCEPTED.**

DIVISION 349 ~ Color Photography

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- o3 Scenic
- 04 Flower
- 05 Geometric or Abstract
- 06 Portraits
- 07 People
- o8 Creatively Enhanced
- 09 Conceptual
- 10 Wild Card Any other Color Photography

DIVISION 350 ~ Black and White Photography

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- 03 Scenic 04 Flower
- 05 Geometric or Abstract

- 06 Portraits
- 07 People08 Creatively Enhanced
- 09 Conceptual
- 10 Wild Card Any other Color Photography

Fine Arts Divisions 355 – 366

** Must be **FRAMED AND WIRED** for hanging (no saw-tooth). Exhibits, including frame, may not be larger than 36" x 27" or 30" diameter round. Original designs and concepts are encouraged in these entries. Entries with inappropriate content will not be accepted.

DIVISION 355 ~ Pastels

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pastel Artwork

DIVISION 356 ~ Oil

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Oil Artwork

DIVISION 357 ~ Acrylic

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Acrylic Artwork

DIVISION 358 ~ Watercolor

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- o3 Seascape
- 04 Animal

- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Watercolor Artwork

DIVISION 359 ~ Pen and Ink

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pen and Ink Artwork

DIVISION 360 ~ Pencil

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pencil Artwork

DIVISION 361 ~ Colored Pencil

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Colored Pencil Artwork

DIVISION 362 ~ Charcoal

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Charcoal Artwork

DIVISION 363 ~ Collage

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape

- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Collage Artwork

DIVISION 364 ~ Miscellaneous Art

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mixed Medium
- 02 Any other Art

DIVISION 365 ~ Design

- <u>Class</u>
- 01 Paper
- 02 Metal
- 03 Wood 04 Fabric
- 04 Fabrie 05 Glass
- 06 Wild Card Any other Design Artwork

DIVISION 366 ~ Sculpture

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Wood
- 02 Clay
- 03 Paper Mache
- 04 Metal or Wire
- 05 Wild Card Any other Sculpture

JUNIIOR YOUTH (Age 9-13) CREATIVE WRITING

Divisions 367 – 368

** All Creative Writing must be original work and framed or bound.

DIVISION 367 ~ Poetry 24 Lines - Free Verse

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nature
- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wild Card Any other Poetry

DIVISION 368 ~ Short Story Up to 1000 words

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nature
- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wild Card Any other Short Story

Photo Finishers Award

Winner will receive a \$25.00 gift certificate towards our processing and printing services. There are no subject limitations. It is sponsored by Photo Finishers.

JUNIOR YOUTH (Age 9-13) FOOD PRESERVATION & HONEY

Divisions 373 – 385

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Judging will be based on the latest USDA recommendations, available from your local County Extension Service. Jars must be clear with minimal decoration and less than 50% obscured by embossing.
- 2. For judging and safety reasons, all products must be in standard size glass jars made for home canning, must be clear glass, Mason type, and vacuum sealed. No mayonnaise jars, pickle jars, etc. will be accepted. Be sure to wipe the jars and lids with a damp cloth to remove processing films. All jars must have rings. Rusty rings and uncleaned jars will be disqualified.
- **3. Labeling**: Each jar must be labeled with the product, date of food preservation, and method of preservation. Method must state whether processed in water bath, pressure canner, or using another method such as dehydration.

For labels, contact the Garland County Extension Office, download from <u>http://uaex.edu/healthliving/food-safety/preservation</u> or labels will be available on entry day. Labels identifying the product need to be placed on the lid. The exhibitors name should be on the bottom or back of the jar.

- **4.** Due to updated safety reasons, none of the following will be accepted: canned squash including summer, winter, zucchini or spaghetti; pureed or mashed pumpkin; pureed or mashed sweet potatoes; pureed or mashed potatoes; and canned soups with added noodles or other pasta, rice, flour, cream, milk or other thickening agents. Jellies **CANNOT** be sealed with wax. They must be processed using the boiling water method.
- **5.** Vegetables and fruits may be entered in quarts or pints. Jams, jellies, preserves, and relishes may be entered in pints or half pints.
- **6.** Herbs and dried foods must be entered in glass jars with lids; no plastic bags. Herb vinegars must be entered in glass jars with new metal lids.
- **7.** Fancy pack is discouraged. Recommendations for head space are: 1/4" for jams and jellies

1/2" for fruits, pickles, & tomatoes processed in water bath

- 1"-1¼" for vegetables, meats, and other products processed in a pressure canner.
- 8. Exhibitors are encouraged to use 5 vegetables other than potatoes in soup mix.
- 9. All entries must have been completed by 10/1/21.

DIVISION 373 ~ Dried Fruits

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dried Peaches
- 02 Dried Apples
- 03 Dried Apricots
- 04 Dried Figs
- 05 Dried Pears
- 06 Dried Plums
- 07 Dried Cherries
- 08 Wild Card Any other Dried Fruit

DIVISION 374 ~ Dried Vegetables

- 01 Dried Peas
- 02 Dried Beans
- 03 Dried Okra
- 04 Dried Tomatoes
- 05 Wild Card Any other Dried Vegetables

DIVISION 375 ~ Dried Herbs

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dried Rosemary
- 02 Dried Basil
- 03 Dried Thyme
- 04 Dried Sage
- 05 Dried Dill
- 06 Wild Card Any other Dried Herb

DIVISION 376 ~ Home Canning ~ Fruit

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apples
- 02 Pears
- 03 Peaches
- 04 Blackberries
- 05 Blueberries
- 06 Raspberries
- 07 Cherries
- 08 Figs
- 09 Plums
- 10 Wild Card Any other Canned Fruit

DIVISION 377 ~ Home Canning ~ Juices

<u>Class</u>

- o1 Tomato
- 02 Grape
- og Berry
- 04 Apple
- 05 Wild Card Any other Canned Juice

DIVISION 378 ~ Home Canning ~ Vegetables

<u>Class</u>

- o1 Peas
- 02 Lima Beans
- 03 Carrots
- 04 Corn
- 05 Okra
- o6 Green Beans
- 07 Tomatoes
- o8 Beets
- o9 Soup Mixture
- 10 Mixed Vegetables
- 11 Greens
- 12 Potatoes
- 13 Pumpkin
- 14 Wild Card Any other Canned Vegetables

DIVISION 379 ~ Home Canning ~ Pickles and Relishes

- 01 Corn Relish
- 02 Pickled Beets

- 03 Cucumber Pickles
- 04 Pickled Green Tomatoes
- 05 Pickled Okra
- 06 Pickled Cauliflower
- 07 Pickled Watermelon
- 08 Picante or Salsa
- 09 Bread and Butter Pickles
- 10 Relish, any type
- 11 Peppers, any type
- 12 Wild Card Any other Canned Pickles or Relish

DIVISION 380 ~ Honey

- <u>Class</u>
- 01 Light
- 02 Dark
- 03 Comb
- 04 Flavored Honey

DIVISION 381 ~ Home Canning ~ Jellies

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apple
- 02 Blackberry
- 03 Cherry 04 Grape
- 04 Grape05 Crabapple
- 06 Pepper
- 07 Plum
- 08 Muscadine
- 09 Wild Card Any other Canned Jelly

DIVISION 382 ~ Butters

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apple
- 02 Pear
- 03 Peach
- 04 Wild Card Any other Canned Butter

DIVISION 383 ~ Home Canning ~ Preserves

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Peach
- 02 Apple
- 03 Pear
- 04 Strawberry
- 05 Fig
- 06 Wild Card Any other Preserve

DIVISION 384 ~ Home Canning ~ Marmalades

- 01 Apple
- 02 Peach
- 03 Pear
- 04 Strawberry
- 05 Blackberry

06 Raspberry

07 Wild Card – Any other Marmalade

DIVISION 385 ~ Home Canning ~ Jams

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Blackberry
- 02 Strawberry
- 03 Blueberry

04 Peach

- 05 Plum
- 06Wild Card Any other Canned Jam

JUNIOR YOUTH (Age 9-13) BAKED GOODS

Divisions 390 - 396

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Entries will be accepted Monday, September 13, 2021 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.
- **2.** RECIPES MUST ACCOMPANY ENTRIES on a 3" x 5" index card typed or legibly written in ink. Name, address, age, and phone number must be on the back of the recipe card.
- **3.** Entries must be entered on DISPOSABLE PLATES IN ZIPLOC BAGS.
- **4.** Entries must be entered in the name of the person who made the item. ONLY ONE ITEM PER CLASS WILL BE ACCEPTED.
- **5.** All entries must be fresh and high quality.
- **6.** Please bring amount specified in each class.
- 7. Recipes should be the original work of the entrant and not shared with other family members or friends.
- **8.** Recipes will be considered in judges' final decisions.
- 9. Pick up ribbons Sunday, September 19, from 1:00-3:00 p.m.

DIVISION 390 ~ Cookies (4-6 Cookies)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Plain Sugar
- 02 Brownies
- 03 Oatmeal
- 04 Chocolate Chip
- 05 Wild Card Any other Cookies

DIVISION 391 ~ Cakes (1/4 of a cake) (No Box Mixes)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Chocolate
- 02 White
- 03 Yellow
- 04 Cupcakes (6)
- 05 Pound Cake
- 06 Carrot Cake
- 07 Wild Card Any other Cake

DIVISION 392 ~ Dessert (Box Mixes)

<u>Class</u>

01 Cake from a mix

- 02 Cookies or Bars from a mix
- 03 Wild Card Any other Box Mix Dessert

DIVISION 393 ~ Yeast Bread (1/2 loaf or a mini loaf)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 White
- 02 Whole Wheat
- 03 Sour Dough
- 04 Coffee Cake
- 05 Light Rolls
- 06 Cheese Bread
- 07 Bread Machine
- 08 Wild Card Any other Yeast Bread

DIVISION 394 ~ Quick Bread (1/2 loaf or a mini loaf)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nut Bread
- 02 Biscuits
- 03 Corn Muffins
- 04 Fruit
- 05 Herb
- 06 Bread Machine
- 07 Wild Card Any other Quick Bread

DIVISION 395 ~ Pies (Crust and filling must be from scratch

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Any Fruit Pie
- 02 Any Cream Pie
- 03 Tarts, any Filling
- 04 Any Nut Pie
- 05 Any Fried Pie
- 06 Wild Card Any other Pie

DIVISION 396 ~ Candy (4 pieces)

- 01 Pralines
- 02 Caramels
- 03 Fudge Chocolate
- 04 Divinity
- 05 Mints, any kind
- 06 Peanut Brittle
- 07 Taffy
- 08 Molded Clay
- 09 Wild Card Any other Candy

JUNIOR YOUTH (Age 9-13) With DISABILITIES

Divisions 550 - 555

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- **2**. Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 550 ~ Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pastels
- 02 Oil
- 03 Acrylic
- 04 Watercolor

DIVISION 551 ~ Drawing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pencil
- 02 Colored Pencil
- 03 Pen & Ink
- 04 Charcoal

DIVISION 552 ~ Ceramics

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Wheel Piece
- 02 Free Hand Design
- 03 China Painting

DIVISION 553 ~ Crafts

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Floral
- 02 Beading
- 03 Embellished Items
- 04 Scrapbooks
- 05 Handmade Dolls
- 06 Collage

DIVISION 554 ~ Woodworking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Bird Houses or Butterfly Houses
- 02 Household Indoor Wooden Item
- 03 Outdoor Wooden Item
- 04 Doll Houses

DIVISION 555 ~ Needlework

- 01 Clothing Sewn
- 02 Household Linens Sewn
- 03 Crochet
- 04 Knitting
- 05 Needlepoint
- 06 Quilting

SENIOR YOUTH (Age 14-18) NEEDLEWORK & SEWING

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. All entries are to be self-constructed **SEWN ITEMS** only.
- 2. Judging will be based on workmanship, creativity, and difficulty.
- **3.** Exhibitors are to provide a hanger for each garment.
- 4. Infant includes Newborn to 2 Toddler.

Clothing, Linens & Household Items

Divisions 201 – 205

DIVISION 201 ~ Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant's Clothing Dressy
- 02 Infant's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 03 Infant's Clothing Sleepwear
- 04 Children's Clothing Dressy
- 05 Children's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 06 Children's Clothing Sleepwear
- 07 Women's Clothing Dressy
- 08 Women's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 09 Women's Clothing Sleepwear
- 10 Men's Clothing Dressy
- 11 Men's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 12 Men's Clothing Sleepwear
- 13 New Fashion Trend
- 14 Clothing Accessories
- 15 Special Occasions
- 16 Specialty Clothing Costumes, Uniforms
- 17 Doll Clothes
- 18 Wild Card Any other Sewn Clothing Item

DIVISION 202 ~ Household Linens

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Tablecloth
- 02 Table Runner
- 03 Place Mats (12" X 18")
- 04 Napkins (set of 4)
- 05 Potholder
- o6 Apron
- 07 Pillow
- 08 Pillowcase or Bed Linens
- 09 Wild Card Any other Sewn Household Item

DIVISION 203 ~ Thread Hand Work

- 01 Any Tatted Item
- 02 Handmade Lace (must include at least 1 yard)
- 03 Candlewick, Any Technique

DIVISION 204 ~ Hardanger

- <u>Class</u>
- 01 Doily
- 02 Table Runner
- 03 Place Mats
- 04 Napkins
- 05 Pillow
- 06 Mounted Piece
- 07 Wild Card Any other Hardanger Item

DIVISION 205 ~ Smocking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant's Clothing
- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Household Linens
- 05 Infant Blanket
- 06 Accessories
- 07 Wild Card Any other Smocked Item

Knitting & Crochet

Divisions 206 – 211

DIVISION 206 ~ Crochet Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant's Clothing (Yarn)
- 02 Infant's Clothing (Thread)
- 03 Children's Clothing (Yarn)
- 04 Children's Clothing (Thread)
- 05 Adult Clothing (Yarn)
- 06 Adult Clothing (Thread)
- 07 Hats (Yarn)
- 08 Hats (Thread)
- 09 Scarves (Yarn)
- 10 Scarves (Thread)
- 11 Shawls (Yarn)
- 12 Shawls (Thread)
- 13 Sweaters (Yarn) Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 14 Sweaters (Thread) Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 15 Wild Card Any other Crocheted (Yarn) Clothing Item
- 16 Wild Card Any other Crocheted (Thread) Item

DIVISION 207 ~ Crochet Household Items

- 01 Table Runner (Yarn)
- 02 Table Runner (Thread)
- 03 Potholder (Yarn)
- 04 Potholder (Thread)
- 05 Pillow (Yarn)

- 06 Pillow (Thread)
- 07 Afghan (Yarn) (Afghan Stitch)
- 08 Afghan (Thread) (Afghan Stitch)
- 09 Infant Spread (Yarn)
- 10 Infant Spread (Thread)
- 11 Wild Card Any other Crocheted Household Item (Yarn)
- 12 Wild Card Any other Crocheted Household Item (Thread)

DIVISION 208 ~ Doilies

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Yarn 12" or smaller
- 02 Yarn 13" or larger
- 03 Thread 12" or smaller
- 04 Thread 13" or larger

DIVISION 209 ~ Fine Lace

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Shawls
- 02 Scarves
- 03 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 04 Wild Card Any other Fine Lace Item

DIVISION 210 ~ Machine Knitting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant Items
- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Hats
- 05 Scarves
- 06 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 07 Afghan
- 08 Household Items Rugs, Placemats, Potholders
- 09 Wild Card Any other Machine Knitted Item

DIVISION 211 ~ Hand Knitting

- 01 Infant Items
- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Hats
- 05 Scarves06 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 07 Afghan
- 08 Household Items Rugs, Placemats, Potholders
- 09 Wild Card Any other Hand Knitted Item

Creative Stitchery

Divisions 212 – 219 Mounted Pieces Must Be Wired for Hanging

- **1.** Items must be:
 - a. Mounted and framed, <u>or</u>b. Sewn, finished, and prepared for display
 - b. Sewii, iiiisheu, and prepared for display
- 2. Sizes, based on stitched design area, not frame size, are:
 - c. Small under 7" x 9"
 - d. Medium 7" x 9" to 10" x 12"
 - e. Large over 10" x 12"
- 3. Related items may be entered as a set but will be judged as one item.
- 4. All items will be judged on stitching primarily, but presentation will also be considered.
- 5. Please inform superintendents if an item is of original design.
- 6. Acceptable Even Weave Fabrics: Anne Cloth, Lugana, Jobelan

DIVISION 212 ~ Machine Embroidery/Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Adult Clothing
- 02 Children Clothing
- 03 Infant Clothing
- 04 Clothing Accessories
- 05 Wild Card Any other Machine Embroidery Clothing

DIVISION 213 ~ Machine Embroidery/Household Items Class

- 01 Dish Towel (Set of 2)
- O2 Place Mat (Set of 4)
- 03 Napkin (Set of 4)
- 04 Table Runner or Tablecloth
- 05 Pillow
- 06 Bed Linens
- 07 Bath Accessories
- 08 Wild Card Any other Machine Embroidery Household Item

DIVISION 214 ~ Holiday Needlework/Sewn Item

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Angel
- 02 Snowman
- 03 Other Figure
- 04 Decorated Tree (Handmade)
- 06 Centerpiece
- 07 Stocking
- 08 Tree Skirt
- 09 Wall Hanging or Calendar
- 10 Ornament

DIVISION 215 ~ Crewel or Stamped Embroidery <u>Class</u>

01 Mounted

- 02 Pillowcases
- 03 Pillow
- 04 Wild Card Any other Crewel or Stamped Embroidery

DIVISION 216 ~ Mounted Counted Cross Stitch

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Large 25" to 48"
- 02 Medium 13" to 24"
- 03 Small 12" or under
- 04 Beaded
- 05 Wild Card Any other Mounted Counted Cross Stitch

DIVISION 217 ~ Counted Cross Stitch

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pillow
- 02 Beaded
- o3 Christmas
- 04 Wild Card Any other Counted Cross Stitch Item

DIVISION 218 ~ Needlepoint

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mounted
- 02 Pillowcases
- 03 Pillow
- 04 Wild Card Any other Needlepoint Item

DIVISION 219 ~ Plastic Canvas

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Small
- 02 Medium
- 03 Large
- 04 Small Christmas Item
- 05 Medium Christmas Item
- 06 Large Christmas Item
- 07 Wild Card-Any other Plastic Canvas Item

Quilting

Divisions 220 – 221

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- **1.** Related items may be entered as a set, but they will be judged as one item.
- 2. All items must be quilted: stitched or tied with a layer of batting between two layers of fabric.
- **3.** Bed quilts, Class 25, must be standard twin (63" x 87"), full (7 8" x 87"), queen (84" x 92"), or king size (100" x 92").

DIVISION 220 ~ Hand Quilting

- 01 Quilt Appliqué, Hand Quilted
- 02 Quilt Pieced, Hand Quilted
- 03 Lap Throw, Hand Quilted
- 04 Hand Quilted Wall Hanging
- 05 Hand Quilted, by Group

- 06 My First Quilt, Hand Quilted
- 07 Hand Pieced Top (Top Only)
- 08 Wild Card Any other Hand Quilted Item

DIVISION 221 ~ Machine Quilting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Quilt Appliqué, Machine Quilted
- 02 Quilt Pieced, Machine Quilted
- 03 Lap Throw, Machine Quilted
- 04 Machine Quilted Wall Hanging
- 05 Machine Quilted, by Group
- 06 My First Quilt, Machine Quilted
- 07 Machine Pieced Top (Top Only)
- 08 Wild Card Any other Machine Quilted Item

SENIOR YOUTH CRAFTS (Age 14-18)

Divisions 225 – 248

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Small is generally under 12", medium 12"-24", and large over 24".
- 2. Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- **3.** Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 225 ~ Rugs

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hooked Rug (Cloth)
- 02 Hooked Rug (Yarn)
- 03 Hooked Rug (Any other Material)
- 04 Braided Rug (Cloth)
- 05 Braided Rug (Any other Material)
- 06 Wild Card Any other Rug

DIVISION 226 ~ Basketry

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pine Needles
- 02 Reed
- o3 Cane
- 04 Wood Split
- 05 Wild Card Any other Basket

DIVISION 227 ~ Leather Crafts

- 01 Accessories
- 02 Jewelry
- 03 Belts
- 04 Wallets
- 05 Purses 06 Small
- 06 Small 07 Medium
- 08 Large
- 09 Wild Card Any other Leather Craft Item

DIVISION 228 ~ Floral Arrangements/Silk or Dried

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Centerpieces
- 02 Wreath or Door Decorations
- 03 Wild Card Any other Floral Arrangement

DIVISION 229 ~ Mosaic

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Glass
- 02 Tile
- 03 Stone
- 04 Mixed Materials
- 05 Wild Card Any other Mosaic

DIVISION 230 ~ Stain Glass

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Foiled
- 02 Leaded
- 03 Jewelry
- 04 Fused Glass

DIVISION 231 ~ Embellished Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Embellished Home Accessories (box, lamp etc.)
- 02 Embellished Clothing
- 03 Embellished Greeting Cards
- 04 Wild Card Any other Embellished Item

DIVISION 232 ~ Jewelry (Not Beaded)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Necklaces
- 02 Earrings
- 03 Bracelets
- 04 Rings
- 05 Wild Card Any other Jewelry Item

DIVISION 233 ~ Woodworking

- 01 Relief Carving
- 02 Carved Figures
- 03 Small Household Wooden Item
- 04 Medium Household Wooden Item
- 05 Large Household Wooden Item
- 06 Outdoor Wooden Item
- 07 Wood Inlays and Intarsia
- o8 Fretwork
- 09 Doll House
- 10 Bird House or Butterfly House
- 11 Wild Card Any other Woodworking Item

DIVISION 234 ~ Beading

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Necklaces
- 02 Earrings
- 03 Bracelets
- 04 Rings
- 05 Fine Beading
- 06 Wild Card Any other Beaded Item

DIVISION 235 ~ Handmade Dolls

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Fabric
- 02 Wooden
- 03 Ceramic
- 04 Wild Card Any other Handmade Doll

DIVISION 236 ~ Ceramics

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mold (Cast Press) with fired finish
- 02 Mold (Cast Press) non-fired finish
- 03 Animal
- 04 Decals
- 05 Holiday Theme
- 06 Surface Carving / Piercing into surface
- 07 Stain, Acrylic Based
- 08 Wild Card Any other Ceramic

DIVISION 237 ~ Low – Fire Clay Pottery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hand Built
- 02 Sculpture
- 03 Wheel Thrown
- 04 Wild Card Any other Low Fire Clay Pottery

DIVISION 238 ~ Porcelain Pottery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hand Built
- 02 Sculpture
- 03 Wheel Thrown
- 04 Wild Card Any other Porcelain Pottery

DIVISION 239 ~ Stoneware Pottery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Hand Built
- 02 Sculpture
- 03 Wheel Thrown
- 04 Wild Card Any other Stoneware Pottery

DIVISION 240 ~ China Painting

<u>Class</u>

01 Animals

- 02 Birds
- 03 Decals
- 04 Figurine
- 05 Flowers
- 06 Holiday
- 07 Jewelry
- 08 Landscape
- 09 Novelty
- 10 Portrait
- 11 Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters
- 12 Wild Card Any other China Painting

DIVISION 241 ~ Polymer Clay

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Animals
- 02 Birds
- 03 Decals
- 04 Figurine
- 05 Flowers
- 06 Holiday
- 07 Jewelry
- 08 Landscape
- 09 Novelty
- 10 Portrait
- 11 Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters
- 12 Wild Card Any other Polymer Clay

DIVISION 242 ~ Decorative Wine Glass

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Painted
- 02 Etched
- 03 Embellished
- 04 Wild Card Any other Decorative Wine Glass

DIVISION 243 ~ Decorative Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Household Garden Item
- 02 Any Holiday Item
- 03 Wild Card Any other Decorative Painting Item

DIVISION 244 ~ Hand Weaving

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Off Loom Woven Home Décor
- 02 Off Loom Woven Clothing
- 03 On Loom Woven Home Décor
- 04 On Loom Woven Clothing

DIVISION 245 ~ Spinning

<u>Class</u>

01 100% Wool

- Animal Fiber Blend 02
- Other Cellulose Fiber or Blend 03
- Wild Card Any other Hand Spun Item 04

DIVISION 246 ~ Hand Crafted Sporting Items

Class

- 01 Bird Calls
- **Fishing Lures** 02
- **Tied Flies** 03
- Knives 04
- Wild Card Any other Hand-Crafted Sporting Item 05

DIVISION 247 ~ Any Holiday Item NO NEEDLEWORK OR SEWN ITEMS

Class

- Angel 01
- Snowman 02
- **Christmas Figure** 03 **Decorated Candle**
- 04 **Decorated Tree**
- 05 Door Decoration 06
- Centerpiece 07
- Tree Skirt
- 08
- Stocking 09
- **Table Runner** 10
- Wall Hanging or Calendar 11
- Ornament 12
- Wild Card Any other Holiday or Special Occasion 13

DIVISION 248 ~ Scrapbooks (Must be the whole book)

Class

- 01 Family
- Holiday or Special Theme 02
- General Theme 03
- Wedding 04

SENIOR YOUTH (Age 14-18) FINE ARTS & PHOTOGRAPHY

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Exhibitor's name should be on the back of each entry.
- 2. One entry per lot except where noted.

Photography

Divisions 249 – 250

** Exhibits must be 8" x 10" mounted on or matted with 11" x 14" with stiff backing. NO FOAM CORE. Total thickness should not exceed one-fourth (1/4) inch. No lettering is permitted on the front of the entry. NO FRAMED PHOTOGRAPHS WILL BE ACCEPTED.

DIVISION 249 ~ Color Photography

Class

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- Scenic 03

- 04 Flower
- 05 Geometric or Abstract
- 06 Portraits
- 07 People
- 08 Creatively Enhanced
- 09 Conceptual
- 10 Wild Card Any other Color Photography

DIVISION 250 ~ Black and White Photography

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- 03 Scenic
- 04 Flower
- 05 Geometric or Abstract
- 06 Portraits
- 07 People
- 08 Creatively Enhanced
- 09 Conceptual
- 10 Wild Card Any other Black and White Photography

Fine Arts

Divisions 255 – 266

** Must be **FRAMED AND WIRED** for hanging (no saw-tooth). Exhibits, including frame, may not be larger than 36" x 27" or 30" diameter round. Original designs and concepts are encouraged in these entries. Entries with inappropriate content will not be accepted.

DIVISION 255 ~ Pastels

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pastel Artwork

DIVISION 256 ~ Oil

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape 04 Animal
- 04Animal05Still Life
- 05 Still Life 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Oil Artwork

DIVISION 257 ~ Acrylic

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Acrylic Artwork

DIVISION 258 ~ Watercolor

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- o3 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Watercolor Artwork

DIVISION 259 ~ Pen and Ink

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pen and Ink Artwork

DIVISION 260 ~ Pencil

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pencil Artwork

DIVISION 261 ~ Colored Pencil

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Colored Pencil Artwork

DIVISION 262 ~ Charcoal

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- 06 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Charcoal Artwork

DIVISION 263 ~ Charcoal

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Charcoal Artwork

DIVISION 264 ~ Miscellaneous Art

Class

- 01 Mixed Medium
- 02 Any other Art

DIVISION 265 ~ Design

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Paper
- 02 Metal
- 03 Wood
- 04 Fabric
- 05 Glass
- 06 Wild Card Any other Design Artwork

DIVISION 266 ~ Sculpture

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Wood
- 02 Clay
- 03 Paper Mache
- 04 Metal or Wire
- 05 Wild Card Any other Sculpture

SENIOR YOUTH (Age 14-18) CREATIVE WRITING Divisions 267 – 268

** All Creative Writing must be original work and framed or bound.

DIVISION 267 ~ Poetry 24 Lines - Free Verse

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nature
- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wild Card Any other Poetry

DIVISION 268 ~ Short Story Up to 1000 words

<u>Class</u>

01 Nature

- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wild Card Any other Short Story

Photo Finishers Award

Winner will receive a \$25.00 gift certificate towards our processing and printing services. There are no subject limitations. It is sponsored by Photo Finishers.

SENIOR YOUTH (Age 14-18) FOOD PRESERVATION & HONEY

Divisions 273 – 285

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- **1.** Judging will be based on the latest USDA recommendations, available from your local County Extension Service. Jars must be clear with minimal decoration and less than 50% obscured by embossing.
- **2.** For judging and safety reasons, all products must be in standard size glass jars made for home canning, must be clear glass, Mason type, and vacuum sealed. No mayonnaise jars, pickle jars, etc. will be accepted. Be sure to wipe the jars and lids with a damp cloth to remove processing film. All jars must have rings. Rusty rings and uncleaned jars will be disqualified.
- **3.** Labeling: Each jar must be labeled with the product, date of food preservation, and method of preservation. Method must state whether processed in water bath, pressure canner, or using another method such as dehydration. For labels, contact the Garland County Extension Office, download from http://uaex.edu/healthliving/foodsafety/preservation or labels will be available on entry day. Labels identifying the product need to be placed on the lid. The exhibitors name should be on the bottom or back of the jar.
- **4.** Due to updated safety reasons, none of the following will be accepted: canned squash including summer, winter, zucchini or spaghetti; pureed or mashed pumpkin; pureed or mashed sweet potatoes; pureed or mashed potatoes; and canned soups with added noodles or other pasta, rice, flour, cream, milk or other thickening agents. Jellies **CANNOT** be sealed with wax. They must be processed using the boiling water method.
- **5.** Vegetables and fruits may be entered in quarts or pints. Jams, jellies, preserves, and relishes may be entered in pints or half pints.
- **6.** Herbs and dried foods must be entered in glass jars with lids; no plastic bags. Herb vinegars must be entered in glass jars with new metal lids.
- Fancy pack is discouraged. Recommendations for head space are:
 ¹/₄" for jams and jellies
 ¹/₂" for fruits, pickles, & tomatoes processed in water bath
 1"-1¹/₄" for vegetables, meats, and other products processed in a pressure canner.
- **8.** Exhibitors are encouraged to use 5 vegetables other than potatoes in soup mix.

9. ALL ENTRIES MUST BE COMPLETED BY OCTOBER 1, 2020

DIVISION 273 ~ Dried Fruits

- 01 Dried Peaches
- 02 Dried Apples
- 03 Dried Apricots
- 04 Dried Figs
- 05 Dried Pears
- 06 Dried Plums
- 07 Dried Cherries
- 08 Wild Card Any other Dried Fruit

DIVISION 274 ~ Dried Vegetables

<u>Class</u>

- 01 **Dried Peas**
- **Dried Beans** 02
- 03 Dried Okra
- **Dried Tomatoes** 04
- Wild Card Any other Dried Vegetable 05

DIVISION 275 ~ Dried Herbs

Class

- 01 **Dried Rosemary**
- Dried Basil 02
- Dried Thyme 03
- Dried Sage 04
- Dried Dill 05
- Wild Card Any other Dried Herb 06

DIVISION 276 ~ Home Canning ~ Fruit <u>Class</u>

- 01 Apples
- Pears 02
- Peaches 03
- Blackberries 04
- Blueberries 05
- **Raspberries** 06 Cherries
- 07
- 08 Figs Plums 09
- Wild Card Any other Canned Fruit 10

DIVISION 277 ~ Home Canning ~ Juices

Class

- Tomato 01
- Grape 02
- Berry 03
- 04 Apple
- Wild Card Any other Canned Juice 05

DIVISION 278 ~ Home Canning ~ Vegetables

Class

- 01 Peas
- Lima Beans 02
- Carrots 03
- Corn 04
- Okra 05
- Green Beans 06
- Tomatoes 07
- 08 Beets
- Soup Mixture 09
- Mixed Vegetables 10
- 11 Greens
- 12 Potatoes

- Pumpkin 13
- Wild Card Any other Canned Vegetable 14

DIVISION 279 ~ Home Canning ~ Pickles and Relishes

Class

- Corn Relish 01
- 02 **Pickled Beets**
- **Cucumber Pickles** 03
- **Pickled Green Tomatoes** 04
- Pickled Okra 05
- **Pickled Cauliflower** 06
- Pickled Watermelon 07
- Picante or Salsa 08
- Bread and Butter Pickles 09
- Relish, any other 10
- Peppers, any type 11
- Wild Card Any other Canned Pickles or Relish 12

DIVISION 280 ~ Honey

Class

- Light 01
- Dark 02
- Comb 03
- Flavored Honey 04

DIVISION 281~ Home Canning ~ Jellies

Class

- Apple 01 Blackberry 02
- Cherry 03
- Grape 04
- Crabapple 05
- 06 Pepper
- Plum 07
- Muscadine 08
- Wild Card Any other Canned Jelly 09

DIVISION 282 ~ Home Canning ~ Butters Class

- Apple 01
- 02 Pear
- Peach 03
- Wild Card Any other Canned Butter 04

DIVISION 283 ~ Home Canning ~ Preserves

Class

- 01 Peach
- Apple 02
- Pear 03 Strawberry
- 04 Fig 05
- 06
- Wild Card Any other Preserve

DIVISION 284 ~ Home Canning ~ Marmalades

<u>Class</u>

01 Apple

- 02 Peach
- 03 Pear
- 04 Strawberry
- 05 Blackberry
- 06 Raspberry
- 07 Wild Card Any other Canned Marmalade

DIVISION 285 ~ Home Canning ~ Jams

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Blackberry
- 02 Strawberry
- o3 Blueberry
- 04 Peach
- 05 Plum
- 06 Wild Card Any other Canned Jam

SENIOR YOUTH (Age 14-18) BAKED GOODS

Divisions 290 – 296

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Entries will be accepted Monday, September 13, 2021 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.
- **2.** RECIPES MUST ACCOMPANY ENTRIES on a 3" x 5" index card typed or legibly written in ink. Name, address, Age, and phone number must be on the back of the recipe card.
- 3. Entries must be entered on DISPOSABLE PLATES IN ZIPLOC BAGS.
- **4.** Entries must be entered in the name of the person who made the item. ONLY ONE ITEM PER CLASS WILL BE ACCEPTED.
- 5. All entries must be fresh and high quality.
- 6. Please bring amount specified in each class.
- 7. Pick up ribbons Sunday, September 14, 2021 from 1:00-3:00 p.m.
- 8. Recipes should be the original work of the entrant and not shared with other family members or friends.
- 9. Recipes will be considered in judge's final decisions.

DIVISION 290 ~ Cookies (4-6 Cookies)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Plain Sugar
- 02 Brownies
- 03 Oatmeal
- 04 Chocolate Chip
- 05 Wild Card Any other Cookies

DIVISION 291 ~ Cakes (1/4 of a cake) (No Box Mixes)

- 01 Chocolate
- 02 White
- 03 Yellow
- 04 Cup Cakes (6)
- 05 Pound Cake
- 06 Carrot Cake

DIVISION 292 ~ Dessert (Box Mixes) <u>Class</u>

- 01 Cake from a mix
- 02 Cookies or Bars from a mix
- 03 Wild Card Any other Box Mix Dessert

DIVISION 293 ~ Yeast Bread (1/2 loaf or a mini loaf)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 White
- 02 Whole Wheat
- 03 Sour Dough
- 04 Coffeecake
- 05 Light Rolls
- 06 Cheese Bread
- 07 Bread Machine
- 08 Wild Card Any other Yeast Bread

DIVISION 294 ~ Quick Bread (1/2 loaf or a mini loaf)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nut Bread
- 02 Biscuits
- 03 Corn Muffins
- 04 Fruit
- 05 Herb
- 06 Bread Machine
- 07 Wild Card Any other Quick Bread

DIVISION 295 ~ Pies (Crust and filling must be from scratch)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Any Fruit Pie
- 02 Any Cream Pie
- 03 Tarts, any Filling
- 04 Any Nut Pie
- 05 Any Fried Pie
- 06 Wild Card Any other Pie

DIVISION 296 ~ Candy (4 pieces)

- 01 Pralines
- 02 Caramels
- 03 Fudge Chocolate
- 04 Divinity
- 05 Mints, any kind
- 06 Peanut Brittle
- 07 Taffy
- 08 Molded Clay
- 09 Wild Card Any other Candy

SENIOR YOUTH (Age 14-18) with DISABILITIES

Divisions 525 - 530

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- 2. Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 525 ~ Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pastels
- 02 Oil
- 03 Acrylic
- 04 Watercolor

DIVISION 526 ~ Drawing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pencil
- 02 Colored Pencil
- 03 Pen & Ink
- 04 Charcoal

DIVISION 527 ~ Ceramics

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Wheel Piece
- 02 Free Hand Design
- 03 China Painting

DIVISION 528 ~ Crafts

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Floral
- 02 Beading
- 03 Embellished Items
- 04 Scrapbooks
- 05 Handmade Dolls
- 06 Collage

DIVISION 529 ~ Woodworking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Bird Houses or Butterfly Houses
- 02 Household Indoor Wooden Item
- 03 Outdoor Wooden Item
- 04 Doll Houses

DIVISION 530 ~ Needlework

- 01 Clothing Sewn
- 02 Household Linens Sewn
- 03 Crochet
- 04 Knitting
- 05 Needlepoint
- 06 Quilting

YOUTH CREATIVE ARTS SPECIAL AWARDS

GARLAND COUNTY FAIR ASSOCIATION Youth Creative Arts Award

The Garland County Fair Association Youth Creative Arts Award will recognize the outstanding youth in Creative Arts with a \$50.00 award during the fall fair. The winner will be selected from the five high point exhibitors by the Creative Arts General Superintendent, Department Superintendents, and the County Extension Agent for Family and Consumer Science.

Garland County Extension Homemakers Awards

Garland County Extension Homemakers will recognize 5 Best of Show in each age division within the following Creative Arts categories with a \$20.00 award:

Baked Goods	Crafts	Hobbies
Hand Stitchery	Quilts	Fine Arts
Clothing	Photography	Knitting & Crochet
Sewing	Food Preservation	

The Gail's Corner Awards

These awards are given in memory of Gail Callicoat who was instrumental in challenging us to develop the skills in specialty crafts from previous generations. To encourage youths to learn about the arts and crafts that have been important in their heritage and its history, five (5) outstanding entries will be recognized with a \$20.00 award and a special ribbon. All entries must submit an essay describing why it should be considered for this award. Example: who taught you this craft, what did you learn, etc. It is sponsored by Dale and Yvette Hill and Mid-State Welding.

Photo Finishers Award

Winner will receive a \$25.00 gift certificate towards our processing and printing services. There are no subject limitations. It is sponsored by Photo Finishers.

"THIS IS GARLAND COUNTY" Photography Contest

(Division 903, Class 01)

Sponsored by: Kathleen Wright

Winners will be determined based on pictorial composition, originality, interest of subject matter, visual appeal, and consistency within the theme "*This is Garland County*."

EXHIBITS ACCEPTED: Saturday, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon, September 07, 2019

Monetary Prize money supplied by Kathleen Wright Ribbons provided by Garland County Fair Association 1^{st} Place – \$30.00 and a Ribbon 2^{nd} Place – \$20.00 and a Ribbon 3^{rd} Place – \$10.00 and a Ribbon

CONTEST RULES

- **1.** Subject matter and location are REQUIRED.
- 2. The contest theme is "This is Garland County." The photo should reflect your perception of what Garland County means to you.
- 3. Either color or black and white is acceptable.
- 4. Ages 8 and up may participate.
- **5.** Entries must be contestants' original work and not previously shown at the Garland County Fair. Photos deemed inappropriate by fair officials will be disqualified and not displayed.
- 6. Only one (1) photograph per contestant is allowed.
- 7. Photographs must be $8^{\circ} \times 10^{\circ}$ with an $11^{\circ} \times 14^{\circ}$ mat of any color and stiff backing, with the total thickness of the entry being no more than one-fourth (1/4) of an inch.
- 8. Framed photographs or entries with glass will NOT be accepted.
- 9. Entries must remain on display throughout the duration of the Fair.
- **10.** The 1st place winner may be required to supply the negative or digital of the winning photograph and may be required to sign a release for all identifiable persons in the photograph.
- **11.** Contest entry constitutes exhibitor permission to Garland County Fair Association and contest sponsor for reprint and distribution of photographs for publicity purposes.
- 12. ALL EXHIBITORS COMPETE TOGETHER, regardless of age.
- 13. MONETARY AWARDS WILL BE MAILED BY SPONSOR AFTER THE FAIR.

EDUCATIONAL EXHIBITS

(Division 904, Class 01)

- **1.** Reservations for exhibit spaces should be made no later than September 1. There is limited space available. Spaces are open to 4-H, other youth clubs, EHC, and volunteer groups in Garland County.
- 2. Educational exhibits may be set up September 11, 2021, between 9 a.m. and noon.
- **3.** Tri-fold science boards are strongly recommended. Exhibits will be placed on a 6' x 30" table.
- **4.** Exhibits will be graded "A," "B," or "C" with awards provided accordingly. A Best of Show will be chosen from the "A" rated booths.
- 5. Each group is responsible for keeping its exhibit clean and in order during the fair.
- 6. Exhibits should be removed on Sunday, September 19, 2021, between 2:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m.
- 7. Decisions of the judges are final.
- 8. Best of Show \$25.00

	<u>This Exhibit</u>	<u>Points Possible</u>
Ca	AS EFFECTIVE MESSAGE: aption or title is short, catchy, appropriate ell-worded or covers one idea and suggests tion when appropriate.	15
Ai	RAWS ATTENTION: n attention-getter that reinforces the main ideas; mething unusual, motion, light, design and/or blor	20
Te cu	OLDS ATTENTION: ells a coherent, clear-cut one-idea message quickly; arouse priosity about the subject line; has systematic arrangement sy to follow	
Aı pr	REATES DESIRE TO USE IDEA: opeals to such motives as desire and need for ofit, health, comfort, convenience, recreation, e saving of time and energy, relationships, etc.	15
Τe	TORE INFORMATION AVAILABLE: ells where assistance and mor information are railable.	5
••	PPEARANCE: resents a pleasing appearance	10
M	FFECTIVE EXPLANATORY INFORMATION: aterials brief and easy to read, size of charts, maps, acards, letters, etc., adequate	10
ТОТА	L POINTS POSSIBLE:	100

YOUTH HORTICULTURE

Divisions 701-704 Superintendent: Pam Stevens 501-701-0205

- 1. Entry time: September 13, 2021 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
- 2. Judging time: September 14, 2021 9:00 a.m.
- **3.** Each exhibitor is limited to one entry per lot number.
- 4. Exhibitors must be residents of Garland County or members of a Garland County 4-H Club or FFA Chapter.
- **5.** While the fair will give all assistance possible in properly placing exhibits and safeguarding the property of exhibitors during the fair, it in no way assumes responsibility in the event of lost or damaged containers or accessories.
- **6.** Any FRESH, unaltered garden produce or plant may be entered. Produce will be displayed on white paper plates provided by the fair.
- 7. ALL ENTRIES IN THE DEPARTMENT MUST BE GROWN BY THE EXHIBITOR.
- 8. All entries are judged on their individual merit.
- 9. All entries are to be free of artificial enhancements.
- 10. Exhibitor must provide clear glass or plastic vases where specified.

11. ALL EXHIBITS MUST BE FREE OF INSECTS AND DISEASE.

- **12.** Judging will be based on condition, uniformity of size and color, freedom from blemishes, disease and insect damage, and trueness to variety type.
- 13. Plants will be removed Sunday, September 19, 2021, from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.
- **14.** Any items not meeting the stated entry requirements will not be accepted.

There are a limited number of spaces for Horticulture Educational Exhibits by non-profit clubs and organizations. Reservations are made through the superintendents listed above. Exhibits will be staged on 6' x 30" tables. Should you have other specific needs (more table space, electrical power, etc.) please be sure to make your requests known when reserving your space! Exhibits may be set up by 2:00 p.m. on, September 7, 2019, or by 6:00 p.m. on, September 10, 2019.

DIVISION 701 ~ Plants

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Potted Plant, single, must contain a single variety of plant per container (limit 3)
- 02 Potted Plant, mixed, must contain two or more varieties per container (limit 3)
- 03 Hanging Baskets, may contain one or more varieties per container

DIVISION 702~ Floral Arrangements

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dried floral arrangements
- 02 Fresh floral arrangements
- 03 Individual cut flowers in vase, single variety. Large Flowers should display (1) stem with attached greenery. Smaller flowers should display (3) stems with attached greenery.

DIVISION 703 ~ Garden & Farm Products

- 01 Small vegetables and fruits (limit 5): Beans (bush or pole), Beets (small), Okra, Onions (multiplying), Peas (English and Southern), Peppers (Hot/Banana), Radishes, Tomatoes (Cherry)
- 02 Medium vegetables and fruits (plate of 3): Apples, Broccoli, Carrots, Corn, Cucumbers, Eggplant (small), Leeks, Onions, Pears, Peppers (bell), Plums, Potatoes, Potatoes (Sweet), Squash (Yellow), Tomatoes, Turnip Roots, Zucchini (small)

- 03 Large vegetables and fruits (1 each): Cabbage, Cantaloupe, Eggplant (large), Gourds, Pumpkin, Watermelon & Zucchini (large)
- 04 Dried vegetable seeds (20 seeds of each)
- 05 Fresh cut herbs (5 stems in clear vase, single variety)
- 66 Edible Nuts (plate of 5)
- 07 Eggs (plate of 3)

DIVISION 704 ~ Youth Giant Pumpkin/Watermelon

<u>Class</u>

01 Youth Giant Pumpkin/Watermelon

Master Gardener Special Awards

Youth Best of Show Giant Pumpkin/Watermelon	\$50.00
Youth Best of Show Plant	\$50.00
Youth Best of Show Floral Arrangement	\$50.00
Youth Best of Show Farm Produce	\$50.00
Youth Most Points	\$50.00

ADULT CREATIVE ARTS DEPARTMENT

General Superintendent: Christina Clement (501) 609-5871

Avoid disqualification by reading information and directions carefully. Failure to comply may result in forfeiture of premium or other penalties.

- 1. Items must be made by the person under whose name it is entered and must have been completed since October 1, 2018. The person must be a resident of Garland County or a member of a Garland County Extension related club.
- 2. Entries may be brought and entered by friends or family, but must be entered in the name of the person who made the item.
- 3. Superintendents will reject items that:
 - a. are soiled, un-pressed, damaged, or inappropriate
 - b. are not properly prepared for hanging or display
 - c. do not merit judging
- 4. Exhibitors may enter one item per class, unless otherwise stated.
- **5.** Same or similar items cannot be entered in two classes, divisions, or departments. Items entered incorrectly will be changed or removed by superintendents.
- 6. Items in a set will be entered as one item.
- 7. All classes open to NON-professionals.

JUDGING AND DISPLAY

- 1. Judging in the department will be on Monday, September 13, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. All articles, including baby pictures, will be displayed as judging is completed.
- 2. Buildings <u>will be closed</u> to the public until judging is completed and the displays are finished. Buildings will be open to the public as soon as possible Monday, usually around 7:00 p.m. Daily building hours can be found in Schedule of Events.
- **3.** No exhibitor will be allowed to interfere with the performance of judges' or superintendents' duties.
- 4. Entries may not be removed from an educational exhibit in order to be judged on an individual basis.
- **5.** Each item accepted for exhibition will be judged and given a ribbon based on the following scale: A blue ribbon, B red ribbon, and C white ribbon.
- **6.** Premium points will be paid for A, B, and C ribbons. All points will vary, and the head superintendent may award bonus points for added degrees of difficulty after consultation with the General Superintendent.
- 7. Best of Show awards will be presented in each department at the discretion of the judges and superintendents. Best of Show Finalist ribbons will be awarded by superintendents from among the blue ribbons. Only one Best of Show may be given in any division.
- **8.** The entrant in the adult division who receives the highest number of points in the individual exhibits listed in the department classifications will receive a bonus of \$10.00, awarded by the Garland County Fair Association. The person with the second highest number of points will receive \$8.00. The award for the third highest number of points is \$6.00. In case of a tie, the awards will be equally divided.
- 9. The Fair Association is not responsible for lost or broken items. All precautions to safeguard all entries are taken.
- **10.** After the designated pick-up day, unclaimed articles will become the property of the Garland County Fair Association.

CHECKOUT

- 1. Individual entries must be picked up Sunday, September 19, 2021, from 1:00 p.m. 3:00 p.m.
- All entries must be checked out by department superintendents. No items will be checked out before 1:00 p.m. on Sunday. If you are unable to pick up your items, please make arrangements for someone else to do it for you.
- 3. The Garland County Fair Association will not be responsible for items left after Sunday.
- 4. Exhibitors will receive a check based on the number of points earned.

AVOID DISQUALIFICATION BY READING INFORMATION AND DIRECTIONS CAREFULLY.

ADULT NEEDLEWORK & SEWING

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. All entries are to be self-constructed **SEWN ITEMS** only.
- 2. Judging will be based on workmanship, creativity, and difficulty.
- 3. Exhibitors are to provide a hanger for each garment.
- 4. Infant includes Newborn to 2 Toddler.

Clothing, Linens & Household Items

Divisions 101 - 105

DIVISION 101 ~ Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant's Clothing Dressy
- 02 Infant's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 03 Infant's Clothing Sleepwear
- 04 Children's Clothing Dressy
- 05 Children's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 06 Children's Clothing Sleepwear
- 07 Women's Clothing Dressy
- 08 Women's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 09 Women's Clothing Sleepwear
- 10 Men's Clothing Dressy
- 11 Men's Clothing Sportswear/Casual
- 12 Men's Clothing Sleepwear
- 13 New Fashion Trend
- 14 Clothing Accessories
- 15 Special Occasions
- 16 Specialty Clothing Costumes, Uniforms
- 17 Doll Clothes
- 18 Wild Card Any other Sewn Clothing Item

DIVISION 102 ~ Household Linens

- 01 Tablecloth
- 02 Table Runner
- 03 Place Mats (12" X 18")
- 04 Napkins (set of 4)
- o5 Potholder
- of Apron
- 07 Pillow

- o8 Pillowcase or Bed Linens
- 09 Wild Card Any other Sewn Household Item

DIVISION 103 ~ Thread Hand Work

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Any Tatted Item
- 02 Handmade Lace (must include at least 1 yard)
- 03 Candlewick, Any Technique
- 04 Wild Card Any other Thread Hand Work

DIVISION 104 ~ Hardanger

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Doily
- 02 Table Runner
- 03 Place Mats
- 04 Napkins
- 05 Pillow
- 06 Mounted Piece
- 07 Wild Card Any other Hardanger Item

DIVISION 105 ~ Smocking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant's Clothing
- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Household Linens
- 05 Infant Blanket
- 06 Accessories
- 07 Wild Card Any other Smocked Item

Knitting & Crochet

Divisions 106 – 111

1. Two items per lot may be entered in crochet, Divisions 106-107 One of each: a. Yarn b. Thread

DIVISION 106 ~ Crochet Clothing

- 01 Infant's Clothing (Yarn)
- 02 Infant's Clothing (Thread)
- 03 Children's Clothing (Yarn)
- 04 Children's Clothing (Thread)
- 05 Adult Clothing (Yarn)
- 06 Adult Clothing (Thread)
- 07 Hats (Yarn)
- 08 Hats (Thread)
- 09 Scarves (Yarn)

- 10 Scarves (Thread)
- 11 Shawls (Yarn)
- 12 Shawls (Thread)
- 13 Sweaters (Yarn) Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 14 Sweaters (Thread) Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 15 Wild Card Any other Crocheted (Yarn) Clothing Item

DIVISION 107 ~ Crochet Household Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Table Runner (Yarn)
- 02 Table Runner (Thread)
- 03 Potholder (Yarn)
- 04 Potholder (Thread)
- 05 Pillow (Yarn)
- 06 Pillow (Thread)
- 07 Afghan (Yarn) (Afghan Stitch)
- 08 Afghan (Thread) (Afghan Stitch)
- 09 Infant Spread (Yarn)10 Infant Spread (Thread)
- 11 Wild Card Any other Crocheted Household Item (Yarn)
- 12 Wild Card Any other Crocheted Household Item (Thread)

DIVISION 108 ~ Doilies

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Yarn 12" or smaller
- 02 Yarn 13" or larger
- 03 Thread 12" or smaller
- 04 Thread 13" or larger

DIVISION 109 ~ Fine Lace

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Shawls
- 02 Scarves
- 03 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 04 Wild Card Any other Fine Lace Item

DIVISION 110 ~ Machine Knitting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Infant Items
- 02 Children's Clothing
- o3 Adult Clothing
- 04 Hats
- 05 Scarves
- 06 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 07 Afghan
- 08 Household Items Rugs, Placemats, Potholders
- 09 Wild Card Any other Machine Knitted Item

DIVISION 111 ~ Hand Knitting

<u>Class</u>

01 Infant Items

- 02 Children's Clothing
- 03 Adult Clothing
- 04 Hats
- 05 Scarves
- o6 Sweaters Vest, Pullovers, Jackets
- 07 Afghan
- 08 Household Items Rugs, Placemats, Potholders
- 09 Wild Card Any other Hand Knitted Item

Creative Stitchery

Divisions 112 – 119

Mounted Pieces Must Be Wired for Hanging

- 1. Items must be:
 - a. Mounted and framed, or
 - b. Sewn, finished, and prepared for display
- 2. Sizes, based on stitched design area, not frame size, are:
 - c. Small under 7" x 9"
 - d. Medium 7" x 9" to 10" x 12"
 - e. Large over 10" x 12"
- 3. Related items may be entered as a set, but will be judged as one item.
- 4. All items will be judged on stitching primarily, but presentation will also be considered.
- 5. Please inform superintendents if an item is of original design.
- 6. Acceptable Even Weave Fabrics: Anne Cloth, Lugana, Jobelan

DIVISION 112 ~ Machine Embroidery/Clothing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Adult Clothing
- 02 Children Clothing
- 03 Infant Clothing
- 04 Clothing Accessories
- 05 Wild Card Any other Machine Embroidery Clothing

DIVISION 113 ~ Machine Embroidery/Household Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dish Towel (Set of 2)
- 02 Place Mat (Set of 4)
- 03 Napkin (Set of 4)
- 04 Table Runner or Table Cloth
- 05 Pillow
- 06 Bed Linens
- 07 Bath Accessories
- 08 Wild Card Any other Machine Embroidery Household Item

DIVISION 114 ~ Holiday Needlework/Sewn Item

- 01 Angel
- 02 Snowman

- 03 Other Figure
- 04 Decorated Tree (Handmade)
- 05 Door Decoration
- 06 Centerpiece
- 07 Stocking
- 08 Tree Skirt
- 09 Wall Hanging or Calendar
- 10 Ornament
- 11 Wild Card Any other Sewn Holiday Item

DIVISION 115 ~ Crewel or Stamped Embroidery

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mounted
- 02 Pillowcases
- 03 Pillow
- 04 Wild Card Any other Crewel or Stamped Embroidery

DIVISION 116 ~ Mounted Counted Cross Stitch

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Large 25" to 48"
- 02 Medium 13" to 24"
- 03 Small 12" or under
- 04 Beaded
- 05 Wild Card Any other Mounted Counted Cross Stitch

DIVISION 117 ~ Counted Cross Stitch

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pillow
- 02 Beaded
- 03 Christmas
- 04 Wild Card Any other Counted Cross Stitch Item

DIVISION 118 ~ Needlepoint

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Mounted
- 02 Pillowcases
- 03 Pillow
- 04 Wild Card Any other Needlepoint Item

DIVISION 119 ~ Plastic Canvas

- 01 Small
- 02 Medium
- 03 Large
- 04 Small Christmas Item
- 05 Medium Christmas Item
- 06 Large Christmas Item

Quilting

Divisions 120 – 121

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Related items may be entered as a set, but they will be judged as one item.
- 2. All items must be quilted: stitched or tied with a layer of batting between two layers of fabric.
- **3.** Bed quilts, Class 25, must be standard twin (63" x 87"), full (7 8" x 87"), queen (84" x 92"), or king size (100" x 92").

DIVISION 120 ~ Hand Quilting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Quilt Appliqué, Hand Quilted
- 02 Quilt Pieced, Hand Quilted
- 03 Quilt Embroidered, Hand Quilted
- 04 Hand Quilted, any Theme
- 05 Hand Quilted, mixed Technique
- 06 Hand Quilted, by Group
- 07 Hand Quilted, any other type
- 08 Crib Quilt, Suitable for Crib Use
- 09 Hand Quilted Wall
- 10 Hand Quilted Clothing Item
- 11 Hand Quilted Household Item or Accessor
- 12 Hand Pieced Top (Top Only)

DIVISION 121 ~ Machine Quilting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Quilt Appliqué, Machine Quilted
- 02 Quilt Pieced, Machine Quilted
- 03 Quilt Embroidered, Machine Quilted
- 04 Machine Quilted, any Theme
- 05 Machine Quilted, mixed Technique
- 06 Machine Quilted, by Group
- 07 Machine Quilted, any other type
- 08 Crib Quilt, Suitable for Crib Use
- 09 Machine Quilted Wall
- 10 Machine Quilted Clothing Item
- 11 Machine Quilted Household Item or Accessory
- 12 Machine Pieced Top (Top Only)

ADULT CRAFTS

Divisions 125 – 148

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Small is generally under 12", medium 12"-24", and large over 24".
- **2.** Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- 3. Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 125 ~ Rugs

<u>Class</u>

01 Hooked Rug (Cloth)

- 02 Hooked Rug (Yarn)
- 03 Hooked Rug (Any other Material) 04 Braided Rug (Cloth)
- 04 Braided Rug (Any other Material)
- 05 Wild Card Any other Rug

DIVISION 126 ~ Basketry

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pine Needles
- 02 Reed
- o3 Cane
- 04 Wood Split
- 05 Wild Card Any other Basket

DIVISION 127 ~ Leather Crafts

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Accessories
- 02 Jewelry
- 03 Belts
- 04 Wallets
- 05 Purses
- o6 Small
- 07 Medium
- 08 Large
- 09 Wild Card Any other Leather Craft Item

DIVISION 128 ~ Floral Arrangements/Silk or Dried

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Centerpieces
- 02 Wreath or Door Decorations
- 03 Wild Card Any other Floral Arrangement

DIVISION 129 ~ Mosaic

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Glass
- 02 Tile
- 03 Stone
- 04 Mixed Materials
- 05 Wild Card Any other Mosaic

DIVISION 130 ~ Stain Glass

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Foiled
- 02 Leaded
- 03 Jewelry
- 04 Fused Glass

DIVISION 131 ~ Embellished Items

- 01 Embellished Home Accessories (box, lamp etc.)
- 02 Embellished Clothing
- 03 Embellished Greeting Cards

DIVISION 132 ~ Jewelry (Not Beaded)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Necklaces
- 02 Earrings
- 03 Bracelets
- 04 Rings
- 05 Wild Card Any other Jewelry Item

DIVISION 133 ~ Woodworking

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Relief Carving
- 02 Carved Figures
- 03 Medium Household Wooden Item
- 04 Large Household Wooden Item
- 05 Outdoor Wooden Item
- 06 Wood Inlays and Intarsia
- 07 Fretwork
- 08 Doll Houses
- 09 Bird House or Butterfly House
- 10 Wild Card Any other Woodworking Item

DIVISION 134 ~ Beading

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Necklaces
- 02 Earrings
- 03 Bracelets
- 04 Rings
- 05 Fine Beading
- 06 Wild Card Any other Beaded Item

DIVISION 135 ~ Handmade Dolls

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Fabric
- 02 Wooden
- 03 Ceramic
- 04 Wild Card Any other Handmade Doll

DIVISION 136 ~ Ceramics

- 01 Mold (Cast Press) with fired finish
- 02 Mold (Cast Press) non-fired finish
- 03 Animal
- 04 Decals
- 05 Holiday Theme
- 06 Surface Carving / Piercing into surface
- 07 Stain, Acrylic Based
- 08 Wild Card Any other Ceramic

DIVISION 137 ~ Low - Fire Clay Pottery

Class

- Hand Built 01
- Sculpture 02
- Wheel Thrown 03
- Wild Card Any other Low Fire Clay Pottery 04

DIVISION 138 ~ Porcelain Pottery

Class

- Hand Built 01
- Sculpture 02
- Wheel Thrown 03
- 04 Wild Card - Any other Porcelain Pottery

DIVISION 139 ~ Stoneware Pottery

Class

- 01 Hand Built
- Sculpture 02
- Wheel Thrown 03
- Wild Card Any other Stoneware Pottery 04

DIVISION 140 ~ China Painting

Class

- 01 Animals
- 02 Birds
- Decals 03
- Figurine 04
- Flowers 05
- Holiday 06
- Jewelry 07
- Landscape 08
- Novelty 09 Portrait
- 10
- Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters 11
- Wild Card Any other China Painting 12

DIVISION 141 ~ Polymer Clay

Class

- Animals 01
- Birds 02
- Decals 03
- Figurine 04
- Flowers o6 Holiday 05
- Jewelry 06
- Landscape 07
- Novelty 10 Portrait 08
- Over Glaze, Metallics & Lusters 09
- Wild Card Any other Polymer Clay 10

DIVISION 142 ~ Decorative Wine Glass

Class

- Painted 01
- Etched 02

Embellished 03

Wild Card - Any other Decorative Wine Glass 04

DIVISION 143 ~ Decorative Painting

Class

- Household Garden Item 01
- Any Holiday Item 02
- Wild Card Any other Decorative Painting Item 03

DIVISION 144 ~ Hand Weaving

<u>Class</u>

- Off Loom Woven Home Décor Off Loom Woven Clothing 01
- 02
- On Loom Woven Home Décor 03
- On Loom Woven Clothing 04

DIVISION 145 ~ Spinning

<u>Class</u>

- 01 100% Wool
- Animal Fiber Blend 02
- 03 Other Cellulose Fiber or Blend
- Wild Card Any other Hand Spun Item 04

DIVISION 146 ~ Hand Crafted Sporting Items

<u>Class</u>

- 01 **Bird Calls**
- **Fishing Lures** 02
- **Tied Flies** 03
- Knives 04
- Wild Card Any other Hand-Crafted Sporting Item 05

DIVISION 147 ~ Any Holiday Item NO NEEDLEWORK OR SEWN ITEMS

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Angel
- Snowman 02
- Christmas Figure 03
- **Decorated Candle** 04
- Decorated Tree 05
- **Door Decoration** 06
- Centerpiece 07
- Tree Skirt 08
- Stocking 09
- **Table Runner** 10
- Wall Hanging or Calendar 11
- 12 Ornament
- Wild Card Any other Holiday or Special Occasion 13

DIVISION 148 ~ Scrapbooks (Must be the whole book)

- 01 Family
- 02 Holiday or Special Theme
- 03 General Theme
- 04 Wedding

ADULT FINE ARTS & PHOTOGRAPHY

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- **1.** Exhibitor's name should be on the back of each entry.
- **2.** One entry per lot except where noted.

Photography

Divisions 149 - 150

** Exhibits must be 8" x 10" mounted on or matted with 11" x 14" with stiff backing. NO FOAM CORE. **Total thickness should not exceed one-fourth (1/4) inch.** No lettering is permitted on the front of the entry. **NO FRAMED PHOTOGRAPHS WILL BE ACCEPTED.**

DIVISION 149 ~ Color Photography

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- o3 Scenic
- 04 Flower
- 05 Geometric or Abstract
- 06 Portraits
- 07 People
- o8 Creatively Enhanced
- 09 Conceptual
- 10 Wild Card Any other Color Photography

DIVISION 150 ~ Black and White Photography

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Animal
- 02 Action
- 03 Scenic
- 04 Flower
- 05 Geometric or Abstract
- 06 Portraits
- 07 People
- 08 Creatively Enhanced
- 09 Conceptual
- 10 Wild Card Any other Black and White Photography

Fine Arts

Divisions 155 - 166

** Must be **FRAMED AND WIRED** for hanging (no saw-tooth). Exhibits, including frame, may not be larger than 36" x 27" or 30" diameter round. Original designs and concepts are encouraged in these entries. Entries with inappropriate content will not be accepted.

DIVISION 155 ~ Pastels

<u>Class</u>

01 Portrait of Human

- 02 Landscape
- o3 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- o5 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pastel Artwork

DIVISION 156 ~ Oil

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Oil Artwork

DIVISION 157 ~ Acrylic

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Acrylic Artwork

DIVISION 158 ~ Watercolor

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- 03 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Watercolor Artwork

DIVISION 159 ~ Pen and Ink

- 01 Portrait of Human
- 02 Landscape
- o3 Seascape
- 04 Animal
- 05 Still Life
- o6 Flowers
- 07 Wild Card Any other Pen & Ink Artwork

DIVISION 160 ~ Pencil

Class

- Portrait of Human 01
- 02 Landscape
- Seascape 03
- Animal 04
- Still Life 05
- Flowers 06
- 07 Wild Card – Any other Pencil Artwork

DIVISION 161 ~ Colored Pencil

Class

- Portrait of Human 01
- 02 Landscape
- Seascape 03
- Animal 04
- Still Life 05
- 06 Flowers
- Wild Card Any other Colored Pencil Artwork 07

DIVISION 162 ~ Charcoal

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Portrait of Human
- Landscape 02
- Seascape 03
- Animal 04 Still Life
- 05
- Flowers 06
- Wild Card Any other Charcoal Artwork 07

DIVISION 163 ~ Collage

Class

- Portrait of Human 01
- 02 Landscape
- Seascape 03
- Animal 04
- Still Life 05
- Flowers 06
- Wild Card Any other Collage Artwork 07

DIVISION 164 ~ Miscellaneous Art

Class

- Mixed Medium 01
- 02 Any other Art

DIVISION 165 ~ Design

<u>Class</u>

Paper 01

- 02 Metal
- 03 Wood
- 04 Fabric
- 05 Glass
- 06 Wild Card Any other Design Artwork

DIVISION 166 ~ Sculpture

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Wood
- 02 Clay
- 03 Paper Mache
- 04 Metal
- 05 Wild Card Any other Sculpture

ADULT CREATIVE WRITING

Divisions 167 – 168

** All Creative Writing must be original work and framed or bound.

DIVISION 167 ~ Poetry 24 Lines - Free Verse

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nature
- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wild Card Any other Poetry

DIVISION 168 ~ Short Story Up to 1000 words

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nature
- 02 My Life on the Farm
- 03 My Day at the Fair
- 04 Wild Card Any other Short Story

Photo Finishers Awards

Special Recognition for Outstanding Photographic Achievement

\$50.00 gift certificate for processing and printing services. Winner may be selected from any subject category, B&W or color.

Special Recognition for Achievement in Portraiture

\$25.00 gift certificate for processing and printing services. Subject limited to human adults and children, any age category, B&W or color.

ADULT FOOD PRESERVATION & HONEY

Divisions 173 - 185

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- Judging will be based on the latest USDA recommendations, available from your local County Extension Service. Jars must be clear with minimal decoration and less than 50% obscured by embossing.
- 2. For judging and safety reasons, all products must be in standard size glass jars made for home canning,

must be clear glass, Mason type, and vacuum sealed. No mayonnaise jars, pickle jars, etc. will be accepted. Be sure to wipe the jars and lids with a damp cloth to remove processing film. All jars must have rings. Rusty rings and uncleaned jars will be disqualified.

3. Labeling: Each jar must be labeled with the product, date of food preservation, and method of preservation. Method must state whether processed in water bath, pressure canner, or using another method such as dehydration. For labels, contact the Garland County Extension Office, download from http://uaex.edu/healthliving/foodsafety/preservation or labels will be available on entry day. Labels identifying the product need to be placed on the lid. The exhibitors name should be on the bottom or back of the jar.

Due to updated safety reasons, none of the following will be accepted: canned squash including summer, winter, zucchini or spaghetti; pureed or mashed pumpkin; pureed or mashed sweet potatoes; pureed or mashed potatoes; and canned soups with added noodles or other pasta, rice, flour, cream, milk or other thickening agents. Jellies **CANNOT** be sealed with wax. They must be processed using the boiling water method.

Vegetables and fruits may be entered in quarts or pints. Jams, jellies, preserves, and relishes may be entered in pints or half pints. One jar of each variety may be entered.

Herbs and dried foods must be entered in glass jars with lids; no plastic bags. Herb vinegars must be entered in glass jars with new metal lids.

Fancy pack is discouraged. Recommendations for head space are:

1/4" for jams and jellies

1/2" for fruits, pickles, & tomatoes processed in water bath

1"-11/4" for vegetables, meats, and other products processed in a Pressure Canner.

Exhibitors are encouraged to use 5 vegetables other than potatoes in soup mix.

Points will be awarded according to grade: Grade A – 5 points, Grade B – 3 points, and Grade C – 1 point.

DIVISION 173 ~ Dried Fruits

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dried Peaches
- 02 Dried Apples
- 03 Dried Apricots 04 Dried Figs
- 04 Dried Figs 05 Dried Pears
- 05 Dried Pears06 Dried Plums
- 07 Dried Cherries
- 08 Wild Card Any other Dried Fruit

DIVISION 174 ~ Dried Vegetables

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dried Peas
- 02 Dried Beans
- 03 Dried Okra
- 04 Dried Tomatoes
- 05 Wild Card Any other Dried Vegetables

DIVISION 175 ~ Dried Herbs

- 01 Dried Rosemary
- 02 Dried Basil
- 03 Dried Thyme
- 04 Dried Sage 05 Dried Dill

06 Wild Card – Any other Dried Herb

DIVISION 176 ~ Home Canning ~ Fruit

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apples
- 02 Pears
- 03 Peaches
- 04 Blackberries
- 05 Blueberries
- 06 Raspberries
- 07 Cherries
- o8 Figs
- 09 Plums
- 10 Wild Card Any other Canned Fruit

DIVISION 177 ~ Home Canning ~ Juices

<u>Class</u>

- o1 Tomato
- 02 Grape
- 03 Berry
- 04 Apple
- 05Wild Card Any other Canned Juice

DIVISION 178 ~ Home Canning ~ Vegetables

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Peas
- 02 Lima Beans
- 03 Carrots 04 Corn
- 04 Corn 05 Okra
- 05 Okra 06 Green Beans
- 07 Tomatoes
- 08 Beets
- 09 Soup Mixture
- 10 Mixed Vegetables
- 11 Greens
- 12 Potatoes
- 13 Pumpkin
- 14 Wild Card Any other Canned Vegetables

DIVISION 179 ~ Home Canning ~ Pickles and Relishes

- 01 Corn Relish
- 02 Pickled Beets
- 03 Cucumber Pickles
- 04 Pickled Green Tomatoes
- 05 Pickled Okra
- 06 Pickled Cauliflower
- 07 Pickled Watermelon
- 08 Picante or Salsa
- 09 Bread and Butter Pickles
- 10 Relish, any other
- 11 Peppers, any type
- 12 Wild Card Any other Canned Pickles or Relish

DIVISION 180 ~ Honey

- <u>Class</u>
- 01 Light
- 02 Dark
- 03 Comb
- 04 Flavored Honey

DIVISION 181~ Home Canning ~ Jellies

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apple
- 02 Blackberry
- 03 Cherry
- 04 Grape
- 05 Crabapple
- 06 Pepper
- 07 Plum
- 08 Muscadine
- 09 Wild Card Any other Canned Jelly

DIVISION 182 ~ Home Canning ~ Butters

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apple
- 02 Pear
- 03 Peach
- 04 Wild Card Any other Canned Butter

DIVISION 183 ~ Home Canning ~ Preserves

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Peach
- 02 Apple
- og Pear
- 04 Strawberry
- 05 Fig
- 06 Wild Card Any other Preserve

DIVISION 184 ~ Home Canning ~ Marmalades

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Apple
- 02 Peach
- o3 Pear
- 04 Strawberry
- 05 Blackberry
- 06 Raspberry
- 07 Wild Card Any other Canned Marmalade

DIVISION 185 ~ Home Canning ~ Jams

- 01 Blackberry
- 02 Strawberry
- 03 Blueberry
- 04 Peach
- 05 Plum

ADULT BAKED GOODS

Divisions 190 – 196

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Entries will be accepted Monday, September 09, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.
- 2. RECIPES MUST ACCOMPANY ENTRIES on a 3" x 5" index card typed or legibly written in ink. Name, address, age, and phone number must be on the back of the recipe card.
- 3. Entries must be entered on DISPOSABLE PLATES IN ZIPLOC BAGS.
- **4.** Entries must be entered in the name of the person who made the item. ONLY ONE ITEM PER CLASS WILL BE ACCEPTED.
- 5. All entries must be fresh and high quality.
- 6. Please bring amount specified in each class.
- 7. Pick up ribbons Sunday, September 15, from 1:00-3:00 p.m.
- 8. Recipes should be the original work of the entrant and not shared with other family members or friends.
- 9. Recipes will be considered in judge's final decisions.

DIVISION 190 ~ Cookies (4-6 Cookies)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Plain Sugar
- 02 Brownies
- 03 Oatmeal
- 04 Chocolate Chip
- 05 Wild Card Any other Cookies

DIVISION 191 ~ Cakes (1/4 of a cake) (No Box Mixes)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Chocolate
- 02 White
- 03 Yellow
- 04 Cup Cakes (6)
- 05 Pound Cake
- 06 Carrot Cake
- 07 Fruit Cake
- 08 Wild Card Any other Cake

DIVISION 192 ~ Dessert (Box Mixes)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Cake from a mix
- 02 Cookies or Bars from a mix
- 03 Wild Card Any other Box Mix Dessert

DIVISION 193 ~ Yeast Bread (1/2 loaf or a mini loaf)

- 01 White
- 02 Whole Wheat
- 03 Sour Dough
- 04 Coffeecake
- 05 Light Rolls
- 06 Cheese Bread
- 07 Bread Machine

DIVISION 194 ~ Quick Bread (1/2 loaf or a mini loaf)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Nut Bread
- 02 Biscuits
- 03 Corn Muffins 04 Fruit
- 04 Fruit 05 Herb
- 05 Herb06 Bread Machine
- OF Mild Cand Any
- 07 Wild Card Any other Quick Bread

DIVISION 195 ~ Pies (Crust and filling must be from scratch)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Any Fruit Pie
- 02 Any Cream Pie
- 03 Tarts, any Filling
- 04 Any Nut Pie
- 05 Any Fried Pie
- 06 Wild Card Any other Pie

DIVISION 196 ~ Candy (4 pieces)

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pralines
- 02 Caramels
- 03 Fudge Chocolate
- 04 Divinity
- 05 Mints, any kind
- 06 Peanut Brittle
- 07 Taffy
- 08 Molded Clay
- 09 Wild Card Any other Candy

ADULT FURNITURE & HOME FURNISHINGS

Divisions 600 - 602

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- **1.** This division is open to all nonprofessionals.
- 2. Furniture entries can be a product of an individual or a group effort.
- 3. Exhibitors are responsible for loading, unloading, and moving of heavy pieces on entry and pick-up days.

DIVISION 600 ~ Upholstery

- 01 Occasional Chair
- 02 Overstuffed Chair
- 03 Loveseat
- 04 Sofa
- 05 Recliner
- 06 Dining Chair
- 07 Hassock or Ottoman

DIVISION 601 ~ Furniture Refinishing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Table
- 02 Chair
- 03 Chest, Large or Small
- 04 Desk
- 05 Refinishing and Upholstery on Same Piece

DIVISION 602 ~ Related Techniques

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Weaving, Chair, Large
- 02 Weaving, Chair, Small
- 03 Hand Caning, Chair, Large
- 04 Hand Caning, Chair, Small
- 05 Machine Caning, Chair, Large
- 06 Machine Caning, Chair, Small
- 07 Handmade Furniture, Large
- 08 Handmade Furniture, Small
- 09 Handmade or Refinished Furniture Set
- 10 Lamp or Lampshade
- 11 Any other item not listed

ADULTS with DISABILITIES

Divisions 501 – 506

All "General Rules" for Creative Arts will apply. Please read them carefully.

- 1. Items will be judged individually according to originality, attractiveness, and quality of workmanship.
- 2. Items with loose or unattached parts will be disqualified.

DIVISION 501 ~ Painting

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pastels
- 02 Oil
- 03 Acrylic
- 04 Watercolor

DIVISION 502 ~ Drawing

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Pencil
- 02 Colored Pencil
- 03 Pen & Ink
- 04 Charcoal

DIVISION 503 ~ Ceramics

- 01 Wheel Piece
- 02 Free Hand Design

DIVISION 504 ~ Crafts

<u>Class</u>

- Floral 01
- Beading 02
- Embellished Items 03
- Scrapbooks 04
- Handmade Dolls 05
- Collage 06

DIVISION 505 ~ Woodworking

<u>Class</u>

- Bird Houses or Butterfly Houses Household Indoor Wooden Item 01
- 02
- Outdoor Wooden Item 03
- 04 Doll Houses

DIVISION 506 ~ Needlework

- Clothing Sewn 01
- 02 Household Linens - Sewn
- Crochet 03
- Knitting 04
- Needlepoint 05
- Quilting 06

ADULT HORTICULTURE

Divisions 801-803

Superintendent: Pam Stevens 501-701-0205

- 1. Entry time: Monday, September 13, 2021 8:00 a.m. 5:00 p.m.
- 2. Judging time: Tuesday, September 14, 2021 at 9:00 a.m.
- **3.** Each exhibitor is limited to one entry per class number.
- **4.** Exhibitors must be residents of Garland County or members of a Garland County Cooperative Extension related club.
- **5.** While the fair will give all assistance possible in properly placing exhibits and safeguarding the property of exhibitors during the fair, it in no way assumes responsibility in case of lost or damaged containers or accessories.
- **6.** Any FRESH, unaltered garden produce or plant may be entered. Produce will be displayed on white paper plates provided by the fair.
- 7. ALL ENTRIES IN THIS DEPARTMENT MUST BE GROWN BY THE EXHIBITOR.
- 8. All entries are judged on their individual merit.
- 9. All entries are to be free of artificial enhancements.
- **10.** Exhibitor must provide clear glass or plastic vases where specified.
- 11. ALL EXHIBITS MUST BE FREE OF INSECTS AND DISEASE.
- **12.** Judging will be based on condition, uniformity of size and color, freedom from blemishes, disease and insect damage, and trueness to variety type.
- **13.** Plants should be removed Sunday, September 19, 2019 from 1:00 3:00 p.m.
- 14. Any items not meeting the stated entry requirements will not be accepted.

There are a limited number of spaces for Horticulture Educational Exhibits by non-profit clubs and organizations. Reservations are made through the Superintendents listed above. Exhibits will be staged on 6' x 3 0" tables. Should you have other specific needs (more table space, electrical power, etc.), please be sure to make your requests known when reserving your space! Exhibits must be in place by 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, September 07, 2019 or by 6:00 p.m. Tuesday, September 10, 2019.

DIVISION 801 ~ Plants

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Potted plant, single, must contain a single variety of plant per container (limit 3)
- 02 Potted plant, mixed must contain 2 or more varieties per container (limit 3)
- 03 Hanging Baskets, may contain 1 or more varieties per container

DIVISION 802 ~ Floral Arrangements

<u>Class</u>

- 01 Dried floral arrangements
- 02 Fresh floral arrangements
- Individual cut flowers in vase, single variety. Large flowers should display (1) stem with attached greenery.
 Smaller flowers should display (3) stems with attached greenery.

DIVISION 803 ~ Garden and Farm Products

<u>Class</u>

Small vegetables and fruits (plate of 5): Beans (Bush or Pole), Beets (small), Okra, Onions(multiplying), Peas (English & Southern), Peppers (Hot/Banana), Radishes, Tomatoes (Cherry)

- Medium vegetables and fruits (plate of 3): Apples, Broccoli, Carrots, Corn, Cucumbers, Eggplant (small), Leeks, Onions, Pears, Peppers (bell), Plums, Potatoes, Potatoes (Sweet), Squash (Yellow), Tomatoes, Turnip Roots, Zucchini (small)
- 03 Large vegetables and fruits (1 each): Cabbage, Cantaloupe, Eggplant (large), Gourds, Pumpkin, Watermelon, Zucchini (large)
- 04 Dried vegetable seeds (20 seeds of each)
- 05 Fresh cut herbs (5 stems in vase)
- 06 Edible Nuts (plate of 5)
- 07 Eggs (plate of 3)

DIVISION 804 ~ Adult Giant Pumpkin/Watermelon

<u>Class</u>

01 Adult Giant Pumpkin/Watermelon